How to Outsource Your Business to the Philippines For as Little as \$2.50 per Hour Living the 17-hour Workweek

by Using Virtual Assistants

by John Jonas

Table of Contents

CHAPTER 1: GETTING FROM HERE TO THERE	2
Things Have Changed	3
CHAPTER 2: INTERNET DIFFICULTIES YOU WILL OVERCOME	6
There Is Help	6
This Works—It is Easy and You Can Do It!	7
CHAPTER 3: THREE PROBLEMS YOU WILL OVERCOME	10
The Birth of Our Third Child	11
Living the Life	12
CHAPTER 4: WHY THIS IS SO MUCH BETTER	15
What It Is	15
More of What It Is Not	16
What About India?	17
Implement Everything	
My New Business	19
Your New Business	20
CHAPTER 5: PHILIPPINES IS NUMBER ONE	23
What They Do for Me	24
My First Tip for You	24
Take Care of Them and They'll Take Care of You	25
Cultural Features that Benefit Your Business	
Filipinos are Honest	27
Filipinos are Loyal	27
Filipinos Think Like We Do	28
They are Intelligent	28
They Have Their Own Computers and Internet Access	29
They Work Hard and They Speak our Language	29
They Like Us!	29
This also Works for the U.K., Canada, Australia, Europe, Latin America	30
Social Status Issues	30
They are not Entrepreneurial	30
They are Ready to be Your Full-time Employee	

CHAPTER 6: HOW TO FIND YOUR FILIPINO	
Websites I Used Previously	32
The Best Website—OnlineJobs.ph	33
CHAPTER 7: HOW TO WORK WITH YOUR FILIPINO	60
1. Daily E-mail Message	60
2. Difficult First Task—Solves the #1 Problem in Working with Filipinos	61
3. Low Starting Wage	63
4. Raise the Wage Quickly	63
5. Give Bonuses for Good Work	63
6. Network	64
7. Let Them Figure Things Out	64
8. Use Jing!	65
9. Communication methods	66
10. Give Them Access	66
11. Give Them Your Software and E-books	67
12. Give Them a Job	67
13. Paying Workers	68
14. The 13 TH Month	68
15. Retain Their Customs	69
16. Internet Outages and Power Outages	69
17. Use Recurring Tasks	70
18. Use a Task Manager	70
19. Daily E-mail	70
20. Document What You Teach Them	70
21. Be the Expert (or Don't Expect Much)	71
22. Split an Employee with Someone Else	71
CHAPTER 8: WHAT YOUR EMPLOYEES WILL DO FOR YOU	72
The Mini-net	74
CHAPTER 9: HOW TO TRAIN YOUR EMPLOYEES	78
Training Modules	79
CHAPTER 10: LET'S GET GOING!	83
Your Next Step	83

	Bonuses When Joining	. 83
	How to Sign Up!	. 85
TE	ESTIMONIALS:	. 90

FOREWORD

This e-book teaches you how to outsource to the Philippines. In other words, you will learn everything you need to know so that you can hire Filipinos to do much of your work for your Internet business. You will be able to "replace yourself" as you hire and work with skilled, inexpensive employees. You will free up your own time so that you can focus on being the real CEO of your business. You will free up your life so that you can spend more time with the people and activities that are important to you. This is what I have been doing for years, and I have also helped thousands of others to do it.

I work at home and I live the "17-hour workweek," with an Internet business that allows me to travel with my family, to play with my children, and to live very comfortably. This has come about through hiring and training Filipinos to do the work that used to take up most of my time. This book helps you learn how to do the same, while avoiding the many potential pitfalls.

You may think that your business and income are not big enough to handle the hiring of a "virtual assistant," but I will help you see otherwise. You don't have to be making "seven figures" to make outsourcing work.

It may seem ambitious, but I have two main purposes in writing this book. First, I have a goal to help provide jobs for a million people overseas; specifically in the Philippines. Secondly, I derive great satisfaction in helping entrepreneurs here in the U.S., as well as in other countries around the world, to succeed in their businesses. These two goals mesh together perfectly. I have been privileged to help a great number of people in these two ways, and I hope to continue. It is my aim in this book to provide you with the knowledge to succeed in hiring Filipinos and to succeed in your financial goals.

John Jonas

Hello John:

I have achieved more in three weeks than I have in two years, and it is all due to you and the "replacemyself" program. The support I am receiving from Dan is first class and I have three employees now.

Regards, Jennifer Durham

John

I love your program. I discovered your 80-minute audio in November '09 and immediately signed up for your program. At the end of January I was able to quit my full-time day job. February '10 was an amazing month in my business. I had more freedom than in years and I had a working system that was making me a decent living. I have nine Filipinos working for me, each in their niche, and they are wonderful. This is incredible! *Thanks*. **Nate**

John Jonas not only blew me away with his ideas about outsourcing, but he's also changing the way I do business. I can't possibly tell you how liberated you'll feel once you really plug into John's private site.... I'm about to hire a php programmer/graphic designer for \$200 USD/month. How awesome is that? Thanks John!

Marlon Sanders

CHAPTER 1: GETTING FROM HERE TO THERE

Welcome to your new life! This book features numerous testimonials from people whose lives have changed, and it makes me feel humble and thankful to know that I have had a part in those changes.

I want to help you also—in two ways: To get your business to the next level (and then to the *next, again and again*), and to free yourself up to spend more time with the people and the activities that mean the most to you.

Let me share my own testimonial. It starts with the photo below:



This is a photo of the house we lived in a few years back, before I started outsourcing. You can see the TV antenna and the 1992 Toyota Tercel. I didn't have much and I didn't really know a lot.

Things Have Changed

I've learned a great deal since then, and I will show you that you don't have to be a total expert in order to make outsourcing work. I will teach you how to do what I do.

Today life is very different for me. I run a couple of six-figure-per-year businesses, a seven-figure-per-year business, and I'm doing pretty well.



This is me and my family on the beach in Costa Rica, where we spent a month. Why did we do that? Because we could—and that is because I have other people who do much of my work for me.



Here are more photos of places I've traveled with my wife and kids—New York, Philippines, London, Thailand—the bottom right is me and my beautiful daughter on the beach in California.



This is the golf course that I play every day, with my son, who likes to golf with me. (Actually, I don't play every day—I avoid Saturdays because of the crowds and I don't play on Sundays, for religious reasons.)

I don't share these photos to make you think about how great it is to travel or to play, but so that you can see that living comfortably within a 17hour workweek is real, thanks to outsourcing. I live it. It's not just a concept or an idea I have that I'm trying to get started. I do it myself, and I want you to feel confident that I actually practice what I preach. That's important because there are a lot of people out there who want to teach you things that they're not really doing themselves. But this is real—this is me.

CHAPTER 2: INTERNET DIFFICULTIES YOU WILL OVERCOME

One of the problems with doing business on the Internet is that it's a technical business. As you look at the list below, you see things like *Mysql*, *AJAX*, *Iframes*, *CSS*, and so forth. It can seem scary. I have a bachelor's degree in computer science, but when I look at all these things and think about all that I have to do in my business, it still scares me!

 HTML Javascript Gigabytes • PHP • Opt-in code RSS Mysql Iframes • FTP Web Server Wordpress Hosting Ruby on Rails Social Networking Articles • SEO Mini-nets AJAX DNS •CSS

There Is Help

Because of this, my goal is to show how you can accomplish all that you need to do, without these things being scary or difficult, but instead by having other people do the work for you. It basically comes down to your communication with someone else who *does* know how to do all these things, and can do it very well and quite inexpensively. All you have to do is to tell them what you want. This is do-able—and it's not even difficult. It works, and other people like you are doing it.

At the end of this book, you'll have the knowledge and tools to effectively get all this (and LOTS more) done in your business.

This Works—It is Easy and You Can Do It!

Following are videos sent to me by people that I have been able to help. This will help you see how reasonable and realistic this is.

The first is from Lisa Schwartz of San Francisco. To watch Lisa's statement, click on: <u>http://www.replacemyself.com/lisa-schwartz-success-story</u>



[Lisa Schwartz's statement]

Hey John and the Replace Myself team, Lisa Schwartz here with Online Media Magic. I just got through with an SEO customer of mine; I do some SEO consulting work for them. I have my video camera with me, and you were asking me how the outsourcing is going with my guys in the Philippines, and I want to share a little bit about that. What I do is, I bring my video camera here and one of the SEO elements I use is video, to get back-links to the site, to bring some high-authority page-rank to websites, and for my customer today I took a little bit of raw footage—I like the "reality-style" videos—and then I send that raw footage to my VA's [virtual assistants] in the Philippines. They take that footage, they insert some images from the customer's website, including some stock photos and other information, and then they distribute that video, now finished, to all the video distribution sites, getting some really nice back-links to their site. And of course we do some others things for them as well. So I just wanted to let you know that things are going great. This is one way that the outsourcers help us, among many ways, with our online SEO consulting business here at Online Media Magic. And our customer today just signed up for a 90-day search engine optimization plan, so I collected a \$5,000 check.

Again, hiring Filipino employees is something that *you* can do. You don't have to be crazy good—this is easy, it's do-able, and it works.

This video is by Larry Genkin. To watch it, click here: http://www.replacemyself.com/larry-genkin-success-story



(See TESTIMONIALS for full quote)

This next one is from Matt Lewis, of Dallas. To watch it, click here: http://www.replacemyself.com/matt-lewis-success-story



(See TESTIMONIALS for full quote)

CHAPTER 3: THREE PROBLEMS YOU WILL OVERCOME

By now you should realize that you don't have to be an expert to do this. It works. It's easy, and you can do it. Now let me show you how—

I have found that there are three main problems with outsourcing. I'll start with the second and third ones, and then talk about the number one problem.

The second problem is:

2. People do not know where to go to hire virtual assistants, how to go about it, nor any of the other necessary details.

I will provide the solutions to this problem as we go along.

The third problem is:

3. After hiring outsourced employees, people don't know how to train them; what to have them do; and how to keep them busy.

I will also give you the solutions to this problem.

The number one problem people have in relation to outsourcing is one that they don't even realize, and it's the same problem I once had:

1. People do not understand the possibilities of outsourcing!

Many people don't know what is possible with outsourcing, perhaps because traditional outsourcing has a number of problems associated with it.

There can be numerous headaches, such as communication problems, poor work, and unmet deadlines. But I have learned that it can be very different from that, and that's what I'm going to show you—how to make it work the way you want and need.

Of course, you can't do that unless you know what is possible with outsourcing, and once you know what's possible, it's a completely different experience.

The Birth of Our Third Child

In order to make my point about what you can get done by hiring virtual assistants, I need to share a story. This photo of my children helps illustrate my story:



When my wife was seven months along with our third child (the baby girl in the photo), we went to the doctor so he could run some tests. He got the results and came in and said to my wife, *"You have pre-eclampsia, and if you don't go on strict bed rest for the next three to five weeks, you're going to go into seizures, you'll lose this baby, and you could also die."*

That was quite the shock! At the time I was working full-time trying to run my own Internet business, and I remember thinking, "*What am I going to do? How am I going to deal with this? I'm not willing to lose our baby over money.*"

So when I got home I sent an e-mail to two of my guys in the Philippines. They had been working for me for about 18 months and I had trained them and I had confidence in them. In my message to them I wrote: "Your job is now going to have to change. Here's my situation: I can't work! I need you to do everything that I'm currently doing in my business—take care of my AdWords account, my website, my blog, our customer support, our software, the bugs, the forums and comments, all the marketing we're doing, and the articles and videos." It was essentially all the things I was dealing with in my business, which I told them that I needed them to take care of.

During the next three weeks I worked a total of one hour in my business while my wife was on bed rest. I was the full-time mom in our house (with the two older kids). Then the baby came and for the next two months I was able to devote myself to my wife and family, while I worked only one hour per week in my business. I was able to do this because I had *replaced myself* in my business with my Filipino employees, and it was such an amazing experience. Before this experience, I hadn't realized how good the Filipinos are, but during that time I learned that I had been under-utilizing them. I finally understood how much they could do for me.

Living the Life

I also learned about "living the lifestyle." The reason I began my Internet business was not so that I could have a big job, but so that I could work less and still make good money. Through this experience I figured out how to do it—by getting other people to do my work for me.

Believe it or not, I made about *\$800,000* during those three months. Of course I had already set up my business to run pretty well, and it would have made money regardless, but what really advanced things for me, then and

since, was the work of my Filipino employees. Because of them, my business didn't fall apart when I wasn't there, but actually continued to thrive.

One of the most amazing things about all of this is that at the time I was paying each of these guys *\$250 U.S. dollars per month*, for full-time work! (And it was a good living for them!)



And keep in mind, the salary I pay them is a business expense—it's totally tax-deductible. Plus, I don't have to pay for health insurance for them, nor do I pay for any of their taxes. Additionally, I don't have an office for them (they work in their homes), so I don't pay for utilities or any other office expenses. So, after my tax savings, this \$250 is really like \$180 per employee per month, and these guys are *running my business for me, working full-time, 40 hours per week!*

Here are more success stories from people who are using my system:



John-

Awesome post! You know I am a huge fan of outsourcing now that you have shown me the light. I've used your methods to build a brand new business from the ground up (and have failed a few times on the exact errors listed). My company wouldn't be where it is today if I didn't have 24/7 work being accomplished between my US and Philippines-based teams.

Thanks for helping me overcome some of my fears and hiring woes.

Thanks, **Herschy**

CHAPTER 4: WHY THIS IS SO MUCH BETTER

You need to understand that this is not about what Dell Computers does with outsourcing, nor what Wal-Mart or anyone else does. It's not about business-process outsourcing; it's not about sending an entire division of a company overseas and costing thousands of American jobs. This is about *you hiring an individual to do your work for you*—the work that you are currently doing, so that you can work less and realize greater profits.



It's about YOU!

What It Is

Here is what you will do: You will hire one person, you will hire him (or her) full-time, and you're going to teach him everything he needs to know about your business. After doing this, he will be able to *run your business for you*. It's not going to happen overnight. You're not going to be able to hire some miracle person and then be able to immediately step away from your business; you're going to have to train him. But, once you've set the stage, he or she will do amazing things for you.

It's really important that you understand that this is all about hiring FULL-TIME Virtual Assistants in the Philippines (more on this later). For now, just start changing your mindset about outsourcing and imagine what another full-time YOU could do for your business. In other words, imagine there are two of you! This is what you're going to be creating. You'll be hiring someone else to do the work you're currently doing . . . training them to be . . . well . . . YOU.

(I understand you may not be able to hire an exact duplicate of yourself for your business, but you can come surprisingly close, if you follow what you're about to learn.)

Once I realized how much I could rely on my employees in the Philippines, I decided to start up another Internet business, this time basing it strictly on the idea of having my Filipino employees do my work for me—and this time I was going to have them do ALL the work.

More of What It Is Not

But before I tell you about that, I want you to understand a few more things about what this is *not*. This is not about E-lance, where you pay someone to provide you with independent professionals (including such sites as *elance.com*, *rentacoder.com*, *getafreelancer.com*, *scriptlance.com*, *gurulancer.com*, *upwork.com*, and so forth).

And—now this is really important—I'm not talking about hiring a contract worker; a freelancer who's going to do a project for you and then you're done with him. The problem with E-lance and contract workers is that you have to go through their whole process of finding and hiring the person, and then you have to manage the rest of the process as you ensure that the work gets done exactly as you want it. And, after paying them, if you aren't happy with the work, you feel like you've been ripped off. Also, once you're done with that person, you're never again going to benefit from his or her knowledge, nor from the effort you put into your relationship with that person—it's gone permanently, and the next time you want to get something done, you have to go out and find another person to do it. This is really not a good way to run your business.

In my opinion, trying to run a business using contract workers (upwork.com, elance.com, and so forth) is what prevents so many entrepreneurs from earning six-figure incomes each year—

- It creates mental blocks
- It creates hurdles for you to jump through (the exact hurdles you were trying to avoid)
- It creates a business structure that is dependent on YOU to complete the work that was begun by someone else
- It doesn't allow you to remove yourself from the business in the way you want—you're still working IN your business, not ON it
- It's not automation!



What About India?

Additionally, this is not about hiring someone in India. I must say that I have a lot of Indian friends, and I like India. I have no problem with the country—I actually like their culture, food, music, dance, and so forth—it's all great. But, you need to know that outsourcing to India is really difficult.

Among other difficulties, in India they simply think differently than we do. So, if you've tried outsourcing with India and you were unhappy with the results, I invite you to give it another try, using the procedures I will teach you.

When I got started doing this, I was speaking with the owner of *backcountry.com*, and he told me this: *"We were doing something different before, but let me tell you John, when you're ready to start doing outsourcing, make sure you go to the Philippines with it."*

I said, "OK, but why?" He said, "Because in India, when you tell them something and they say 'yes,' that means, 'Yes, I heard something come out of your mouth.' But it doesn't mean, 'Yes, I understood what you said.'"

Needless to say, when I heard this it shocked me. I had always just thought that "Outsourcing is Outsourcing is Outsourcing." It's no different from one country to the next. Boy was I wrong!

In India they mean well, but it's just really difficult to successfully outsource your Internet business there. If you've tried it, and had difficulties with it, give the Philippines a shot. You'll find it's a completely different experience.

Implement Everything

I'm almost ready to tell you how to find your employees, but first I want to tell you about the business that I started with the idea of having my Filipino employees do all the work. And to understand this, you need to understand the importance of being the true CEO of your business—of being the one who does all the "implementing."

When I say "Implement Everything," I mean that you should be putting into practice everything you know, and this is what I planned to do with my next new business—I was going to be the CEO of the business.

By "everything," I am referring to all the e-books that you've bought, all the online courses that you've watched, the membership sites that you've joined, the seminars you've attended, and so forth. You should be implementing all of these things, but you shouldn't be the one doing all the work. If you're doing all the work, then you're just the grunt worker.

My New Business

So this was my business idea: I was going to write and post reviews about products, attach affiliate links to those reviews, and then drive traffic to the reviews. When people read those product reviews and they like what they see, they click on my affiliate link, go to the site, buy the product, and I get paid my commission. It was a rather simple business model.

So I found a domain and bought it, then I recorded myself talking for 35 minutes, explaining my idea for the business—what the business goals were, how to accomplish the goals, the individual steps necessary along the way, what should come first, and so forth. Then I sent the audio recording to one of my guys in the Philippines. He took the domain, set it up on my hosting account, set up WordPress on the domain, and began changing the theme; all just as I had explained in the audio. I was being the CEO and implementing what I had learned.

So he got it done and sent it back to me, and I looked at it and realized that it wasn't all that great. He had done a lot of things, but there was still a lot that needed to be done. So I sent him some feedback, saying, *"Look, I don't like* this *and I need you to change* that, *and move* this *over here, and change* this," and then I sent it back to him. He changed it all, according to my instruction, and he got it really close to what I wanted. So again I sent him my feedback, saying, *"I like* this, *but move* this *to here,"* and so forth. And then he got it done!

So the point here is *not* that I didn't do anything, nor that he did everything perfectly the first time—the point is that *I* didn't do the work, but the work got *done*, while I was being the CEO of my business and I could concentrate on the most important things (like how to make money, how to market the site, how to convert visitors into buyers . . .), while he did the work for me. After he had it all set up, he started writing the reviews. Frankly, the first review he wrote wasn't all that good. But I hadn't yet given him much direction for writing the reviews, so I taught him how to gather the data and how to write the reviews. With that additional instruction, he got it right—it was all done correctly! Again, it wasn't that I didn't do anything, but that I didn't do the actual work; *he* did the work.

After all that, he went ahead and started marketing. He was doing SEO, link-building, article marketing, video marketing, RSS feeds, CraigsList, directory submissions, social media, social bookmarking, Facebook, Squidoo, Twitter, Pinterest—all these things you always hear about but never have time to do.

It was like there were two of me:

1. ME! The great idea man. The great thinker and poor implementer.

PLUS:

2. Someone else implementing my ideas. It was all getting done!

In the first month that new business profited about \$200. After three months it was making me about \$1,000 per month, and within six months it was making \$3,000 to \$5,000 per month. Within a year it was making \$10,000 to \$15,000 per month, and I hardly did anything for it. I *was* involved, but my Filipino employee did almost all the work.

Your New Business

There are several things you should learn from this:

- 1. As you move forward, plan your business around someone else doing the work.
- 2. Realize that the only way I was able to move this forward was because the implementer was working full-time for me and ONLY for me. I could never have done this relying on ten different contract workers along the way.

- Plan on *not* doing the work in your business, but on still being involved. You need to be the CEO of your business. Give direction. Give training. Give feedback and instruction. Guide the people you hire towards success.
- 4. Don't get frustrated when something doesn't go exactly as you planned the first time. Sometimes it will take numerous revisions to get it right. Just remember: YOU'RE NOT THE ONE DOING THE WORK!
- 5. The more you teach someone, the more they become capable of building and running businesses for you. The guy who built the business I just told you about has since built three more like it.
- 6. The more you train your people in the Philippines, the easier life becomes.

Here's another testimonial about the success of this program. You can watch it at: <u>http://www.replacemyself.com/scott-boulch-success-story</u>



[Scott Boulch's statement]

Hey John, Scott Boulch here in Dallas, Texas. I just wanted to shoot you a quick video to let you know what I think about your 'Replace Myself' program. It is absolutely one of the coolest programs I've ever seen. You have done an amazing job with this. Mostly because of your advice, I went out and got my first virtual assistant about a year ago, and I've had extremely good luck with him. I can't tell you how willing he is to work—he's constantly asking me for new things to do. It's a joy to work with somebody who appreciates working for me and is a hard worker. He is absolutely unlike anybody I've ever seen in the United States. I took your advice; I used the resources that you provided, I went to the sources you told me about in order to hire; I went through your process. I actually split my first virtual assistant with a business partner of mine, and we both have him for 20 hours per week, and it feels like 100 hours a week from an American employee—not to be down on Americans, but this man can get more done for us, in 20 hours, than two or three workers can. And what's brilliant, I think, is what you've done in really taking it to the next level, in which people are going to find that these Filipino workers are so efficient and so well-versed in English, that they get so much done, so quickly, that you're constantly looking for new things for them to do for you. It makes you incredibly efficient. Coming up with the monthly program that you have, in which you provide a marketing technique for someone else's virtual assistant, that they can go out and implement, so that your virtual assistant is 24/7 making you money, or at least whenever they're at work, in most cases while you sleep because they're on the other side of the world it's just brilliant. And being able to feed them a technique that works online, which typically, a lot of times, there's manual labor involved; it's boring; it's repetitive; it's all the things that we don't like to do as entrepreneurs—but they love to do them for us. And the virtual assistants just eat this stuff up, because they get to learn; they get to go out and produce and see results, and they're extremely happy when you do well. So John, I just have to tell you that it's one of the coolest programs I've ever seen. It's a great idea, and I can only recommend that, number one, if you don't have a virtual assistant, you need to get one right away; and number two, I would not do it without the advice and coaching from John. You've made it easy for people and I greatly appreciate the information and the chance to be part of the program."

CHAPTER 5: PHILIPPINES IS NUMBER ONE

Now for the exciting part! Let's start talking about the Philippines. Please, DO NOT go anywhere else in the world for your outsourcing. You may be thinking, *"I've got a great contact in Viet Nam [or somewhere else], so I'll go there."* NO! *Go to the Philippines.*

There's a specific set of cultural differences that exists in the Philippines that doesn't exist anywhere else in the world. Trust me—you won't find this in Brazil or anywhere else in South America; not in South Africa; not in Eastern Europe, Thailand, Cambodia, nor Singapore—go to the Philippines with this! The Philippines will provide you with a completely different experience, and I will tell you why.



First, take a look at the photo montage above. These are six of the fifteen people that I have working for me. They all work full-time and they earn between \$250 and \$800 per month. I show you these photos for a couple of

reasons: First, I want you to know a little bit about what you can get done with people like them.

What They Do for Me

The guy on the top left is a very good technical person. He can do programming, PHP, Mysql, servers; basically anything technical that I want done—I just send him an e-mail and say, *"Hey, do* this" and it gets done. He makes about \$700 a month.

The guy on the bottom left is a very good graphic designer. He can do any design work that I need, plus other things. I simply contact him and say, *"Hey, get* this *done."* He's also a very good programmer, and it's so helpful to have those two skills in the same person.

The other four are similar in their skills. They all do research for me and provide all the data that I need to make informed decisions in my business, such as what niches we should be in, what things we should or should not be doing, and so forth. They do all the research. Also, they build websites for me, they put up WordPress, change the themes, get things looking how I want; they write the content for the websites, do all the marketing for them; they write articles, create videos, do link-building and profile links, guest blog posting, Facebook marketing, they put up RSS feeds and link to them, and so forth. They do all these things that you always hear about, but that you never have the time to do on your own.

By the way, the guy on the bottom right is one of the first Filipino employees I hired, and he's now a project manager. This leads to my first tip.

My First Tip for You

Do not go out and try to hire a project manager.

In the Philippines they do not have the educated workforce that we have in the U.S., so it's difficult to find someone with experience in managing the kinds of projects that you want them to work on, meaning Internet-based projects. This simply means that you have to train the people you hire.

For example, they don't know how to go out and market your website for you—you have to train them. But the good thing is that they all speak very good English. In fact, I have a girl working for me who makes phone calls to U.S. customers, and if you were to receive a call from her, you wouldn't know that she isn't from the U.S. You may detect a slight accent, but her English is perfect and she is super helpful and polite. That's just another example of the many different things you can have done for you in the Philippines.

Take Care of Them and They'll Take Care of You

The second reason I want you to see these photos is because over the years, as I've taught about outsourcing, I sometimes get the idea that people think that their outsourced employees are some kind of robots. You know—they're 7,000 miles away and if things aren't perfect you can "just get another one" or "just throw them away." But they are human beings with needs, feelings, and desires similar to yours and mine. They have families and problems just like we do, so please treat them well.

You will grow to love the people that you hire, and they will become your friends—you'll love working with them. As you treat them well, they will work very hard for you and do amazing things for your business.

When something goes wrong, give them a chance to correct it. Help them correct it. Seek out why something went wrong. Ask them questions.

Too many times I've seen someone hire an amazingly talented Filipino worker, only to have them not show up to work 3 weeks later and then the entrepreneur fires them, assuming they're lazy or that they don't really want the job.

Rather than fire them, try asking them questions. "What's wrong?" "What's going on with your family?" "Are you feeling ok?" "I noticed you didn't show up to work yesterday—what can I do to help you?" You'll find that if you give them second chances, they'll be much more committed to your business and to helping you succeed.

Cultural Features that Benefit Your Business

As I tell you about some of the important cultural differences that exist in the Philippines (as compared to other outsourcing countries), you will understand why Filipinos will do such good things for you. These are things I have learned from five years experience working with them.

Realize that some of these cultural differences exist in other places in the world. However, nowhere else will you find them all. It's the combination of all these cultural attributes that makes the Philippines so different when it comes to outsourcing.

Philippines Culture

(my thoughts)

- Honest
- Loyal
- Intelligent
- Computers/Internet
- Hard Working
- Speak AMERICAN English
- Like America / Social Status
- Hard to find a job in Philippines
- Not entrepreneurial

Filipinos are Honest

First, the Filipino culture is a culture of honesty, even to the point that my employees have access to my credit cards, bank account, usernames and passwords for my personal e-mail account, my PayPal accounts, my hosting accounts, and root access to my servers. The only thing they don't have access to is the ability to pay themselves, because if they had that, they would know each others' salaries.

I've helped literally thousands of people to hire Filipinos, and never once have I heard of a problem with dishonesty or theft. Of course, having said that, please don't go and do something that you're not comfortable with and risk becoming the first one to get ripped off. I expect that all the Filipinos you hire are indeed fully honest, and this factor is so important because you can confidently assign them to do so many different things, which in turn will help make your life easier and your business successful.

This is always one of the biggest concerns people have when hiring overseas workers. If your concern is *"How do I know I can trust them?"*, my advice is to give it a shot and see for yourself. I've helped thousands of people successfully hire Filipino workers and only one time have I ever seen a Filipino steal something from their employer. When it did happen, it turns out the employer asked the Filipino to do a ton of work and then didn't pay them for the work so the Filipino was just trying to get paid.

Filipinos are Loyal

Second, in the Philippines there is a culture of loyalty, almost to a fault. They are so loyal that once you give them a job, they will never quit, which means that you can give them all kinds of things to do. This allows you to teach them things in steps, if necessary, knowing they'll stay with you. I have found that this makes my training much less complicated—you can make mistakes and still know that your Filipino is not going to quit on you.

Over time, because they're so loyal, you can teach them things you wouldn't normally teach an American worker or a contract worker. Knowing

that they'll continue to work for you will take a huge burden off you and allow you to be more effective at running your business (being the CEO!).

Imagine being able to teach someone to filter your email for you so you can spend less time filtering junk, and more time on productive tasks for your business. The only way to do this is to trust that the person you're teaching will stick with you long term. I've done it. You can too with Filipino workers because they are so loyal.

Filipinos Think Like We Do

Also, Filipinos think like we do. Their brains work the same way the Western world does, and they will read between the lines. So, if you make a mistake in something you're teaching them, they will read between the lines and go figure it out.

I'll share an experience that highlights this: I once gave an employee the task of setting up an account in one of my systems for another person. Keep in mind that their work hours are during my night hours, and when I got up the next morning there was an e-mail from this employee, saying, "Sir, I don't have his e-mail address. What is his e-mail address, so that I can set up his account?" Well, before I had a chance to reply to him, he had gone to work on it. Thus, there was a second message from him saying, "Sir, is this his e-mail address? I went out and did some research to see if I could find it, and this is the e-mail address I found for him online. Is it correct?" So, even before I had the chance to reply and send him the information, he had already gone online and found it. He was trying to solve the problem for me.

As you train them and work with them, you'll find that they'll try to solve problems for you too. This is very different than traditional outsourcing!

They are Intelligent

Filipinos are very intelligent. They have bachelor's degrees—*real* university bachelor's degrees.

They Have Their Own Computers and Internet Access

Filipino employees have computers and Internet access, which means that you don't have to go there and set up an office; they can just work from home. Also, because they work from home, you don't have to go through a service to hire them which is approximately a \$6000 - \$10,000 per year difference in the salary you'll pay.

They Work Hard and They Speak our Language

Employees in the Philippines are very hard-working by nature—it's part of their culture. In addition, they speak American English (unlike in India), which is so important when you're running a business in the U.S.

English is so prevalent in the Philippines that the government has actually mandated that business dealings be conducted in English. You can find people in the Philippines whose English is PERFECT.

Why? Because:

- Elementary school is taught in English
- Street signs are in English
- Billboard advertisements are in English
- They watch primarily American movies and TV (yeah, if you ever visit the Philippines, don't be surprised when you walk into a bar and "Dancing with the Stars" is on TV!)
- English is EVERYWHERE in the Philippines.

You can easily find people who write and speak perfect English.

They Like Us!

You can combine all the foregoing points with the fact that Filipinos actually *like* America, which is quite different from most other areas of the world. This will truly benefit you and your business.

This also Works for the U.K., Canada, Australia, Europe, Latin America . . .

Having mentioned the U.S.A. several times now, it is also important for me to point out that this works just as well for those running their businesses from the U.K., Canada, Australia, and so forth. Additionally, I've talked with people living in various parts of Europe, in Mexico, Colombia, Brazil, Thailand, Singapore—basically people in all parts of the world, who are successfully hiring Filipinos. In fact, the more I've done this, the more I've realized that this is less about being an American boss and more about being their "foreign boss." Filipinos look up to foreigners, which is a cultural aspect that I've never seen anywhere else in the world—they simply look up to you as a foreigner.

Social Status Issues

Unlike some countries, Filipinos do not have a "male-versus-female" problem. They work just as well for a male boss as for a female boss.

Also, because they look up to you, when you hire a Filipino, you have just elevated their social status among their peers. They are now working for a foreigner and when they're out with their friends on the weekend, they brag about you—their foreign boss.

They are not Entrepreneurial

When I shared the story of my business that is profiting \$10,000 to \$15,000 per month, you may have thought, *"Why doesn't the employee in the Philippines just go and do all this stuff for himself, on his own?"* Well, here's why: In the Philippines, they are not entrepreneurial; they just want a job they don't want to start a business and they don't want to steal your business. They don't want to take the risk of doing it on their own and possibly losing their job. They just want a job with a stable paycheck that they can take home to support their families. This is perhaps the most shocking cultural difference of all. I have numerous Internet-based businesses which were completely built and are run solely by my Filipino employees. They know everything about the businesses, yet they don't want to steal them and they don't want to go build businesses on their own.

They are Ready to be Your Full-time Employee

Remember, the Philippines is a third-world country, and it can be quite difficult to find employment, especially full-time work. Many people are only working part-time or on a temporary basis. So when you hire someone full-time, it's amazing how it changes their outlook; which is why I say, *give them a full-time job*. Just think about what you will do for them—a full-time job, working from home and on their own hours, working for a foreigner, making more money than anyone they know. *And you're still the one getting the greatest benefit!*

One of my Filipino employees told me that he is able to loan money to his dad on a regular basis, because he makes so much more money than his dad—\$450 per month. Another employee told me that he is teaching all his friends how to do what he does, because he earns more than double what any of them do, and he also makes \$450 a month.

With all these factors combined, what you get is an employee who will do anything to make you happy. It is win/win, and it's a different experience and outcome for you than trying to outsource anywhere else in the world. So give them a job!
CHAPTER 6: HOW TO FIND YOUR FILIPINO

3. Agents Of Value (\$750 - \$1,500 /month)

- 2. BestJobs.ph (11,000) (selectively available)
- 1. OnlineJobs.ph <u>(150,000)</u> (\$50/month)

Websites I Used Previously

Now it's time to talk about how to find people to hire. When I got started with this, I was using *AgentsOfValue.com*. It's a U.S. company with offices in the Philippines, and they recruit Filipinos, bring them into their office, and lease them to you. The good thing about it is that the person is working only for you; you're not hiring a part-time person, you're not telling the company to do some task and they just find somebody to do it—you are hiring a single person and you are able to teach that person about your business. (Remember, this is about replacing yourself in your business, and the more you teach this person, the more you are able to replace yourself and step away.)

When I started with Agents of Value, it was great, but I've since found better ways to find and hire workers. Also, remember that I hire people for \$250 per month, but Agents of Value charges you \$750 per month for basically the same employee. I also happen to know they pay the employees about \$250 per month. If you're OK with a markup of about \$500 a month (\$6,000 per year!), then this might be a good option for you. However, right now there are better options.

BestJobs.ph is another option, and at one time it was the best place to find people. Over the last few years their quality has gone downhill, the number of resumes they have has significantly declined, and the owners of the site are really hard to work with. They have also focused on office jobs in the Philippines with local companies. Because of these problems, we created the third (and best) option: *OnlineJobs.ph.*

The Best Website—OnlineJobs.ph

Currently *THE BEST* place to find people is *OnlineJobs.ph*. I'm going to be totally honest with you and tell you up front that I own OnlineJobs.ph. However, just because I own it isn't the reason I say it's the best. I can say it's the best because other people say it is. Those who have tried other options regularly come to me and say "I tried other sites but ended up coming back to OnlineJobs.ph because I find better talent easier with you guys."



Notice that the tag line says, "Filipinos getting online jobs with American, Canadian, Australian companies"

You can be assured that everyone on this site is qualified to work online—they're not looking for jobs working in an office in the Philippines. The people you find at OnlineJobs.ph are looking to work *online, for you.*

Also, be aware that we're constantly testing new layouts on OnlineJobs.ph. What you see when you visit might not be exactly like these screenshots, because we might be testing something to make the site easier for you to use.

Searching for "Virtual Assistants" will yield the following result:



We see that there are more than 24,000 results. Here you will see a number of resumes and you can see at once how much they are asking to make. The first person is asking for \$404, the next is one is asking for \$337 and so on. You will also see their ID Proof score. ID Proof is a result of me looking at and evaluating thousands of worker profiles over the years. I came to know key indicators which tell me if someone is who they say they are or not. ID Proof is NOT a measure of their skill level. It's an indicator of how much we think you can trust this person to be who they say they are.

In my opinion, ID Proof is VERY important. We rarely find workers whose ID Proof is lower than 50 who is a legitimate worker.

You can further narrow down your search using the panel on the left. This enables you to filter out resumes based on varying criteria such as Monthly Salary, Employment type, ID Proof, etc.

Home / Search	Jobseekers / Jobseeker Profile	
Experienced	Virtual Assistant with Excellent English Skills p 20,000.00/mmth (\$449) + hrs/wk years pllege Graduate	Image: Contract of the second seco
BASIC INFO	DRMATION There are (2) reviews about this jobseeker. Sign Up with Pro Ac	ccount to see them.
Age:	28	*
Gender:	Female	
Address:	Sign Up with Pro Account	
Website:	Sign Up with Pro Account	
Tests Taken:	IQ 141 DISC Compliance: 9 Dominance: 48 Influence: 36 Steadiness: 7 English High Advanced 1	
Uploaded ID:	Sign Up with Pro Account	
Last Active:	2015-04-26	
Member Since:	2014-03-28	Questions? Contact usl

Clicking on one will expand their profile. As you can see, she is looking for a \$449 per month and is looking to work for 40+ hrs per week. She has 5 years of experience and is a College Graduate. Most everyone in the Philippines has a Bachelor's Degree or has studied at the College Level.

SKILL	 Manages existing google ad car 	npaigns	
SUMMARY	 Social Media Marketing 		
	Social Book Marking		
	 Social Media Manger 		
	 Social Media Backlinking 		
	 Wordpress Management 		
	 Amazon FBA processing 		
	 Google location Services 		
	 Google Citations 		
	Optimizing Google Local Direct	ory Listings	
	 Any kind of personal assisting jet 	ob (Online Admin)	
TOP SKILLS	Speaking	*****	
	op control of		
	Writing	*****	
	Blogging	****	
	Email Marketing	*****	
	SEO	****	
	Social Media Marketing	****	*
	Video Editing	****	
OFFICE &	Skill Rating:		
ADMIN (VIRTUAL	Data Entry	****	
ASSISTANT)	Event Planner	*****	
	Research	******	Questions? Contact us!

Scrolling down, we see that she has skills in managing existing Google Ad Campaigns, Social Media Marketing, Social Book Marking, Social Media Backlinking, Wordpress Management, etc.

We've asked the candidates to rate themselves in a number of categories, and we can see that she has rated herself five stars in Speaking and Writing. She has a lot of four stars mainly in Blogging, Email Marketing, Social Media Marketing, and Video Editing. However, she also has two and three stars in Data Entry and Event Planning.

ENGLISH	English Experience: I've had 3 years working experie speaking skills. Above average E trainings and seminars to impro little to no native tongue accent accent. Skill Rating:	ing skills. Attended ommended for having		
	Speaking Writing	*****	×	
WRITING	Skill Rating: Blogging Copywriting	*****		
MARKETING & SALES	Marketing & Sales Experien Internet/Online Marketing Socia Skill Rating:		Media Manager	
	Direct Mail Marketing	******		
	Direct Mail Marketing Email Marketing	*****		

We limit the number of things in which they can rate themselves highly, because we want to draw out their absolute best skills. Thus, people give themselves two or three stars in some areas, so that they can save four or five stars to truly indicate where their real strengths lie. Also, we make them do an extra explanation on why they rated a particular skill with a five star rating so sometimes you might find someone who rated their skill as four stars but are actually really good at it.

	Skill Rating: Google AdWords	★★ ☆☆☆	
WEBMASTER	Webmaster Experience:		
	l am an expert in WP mainly f categories, tags as well as SEC	or adding plug-ins, posts and pages, addin) keyword optimization.	Ig
	Skill Rating:		
	Html	★ site site site	
	Wordpress	****	
GRAPHICS &	Graphics & Multimedia Ex	xperience:	
GRAPHICS & MULTIMEDIA	Graphics & Multimedia Ex Wordpress website creation Skill Rating:	xperience:	
	Wordpress website creation	operience:	
	Wordpress website creation Skill Rating:		

As you look at profiles, you'll very often find people rating themselves in Photoshop or something in the Graphics category. In the Philippines, every university requires all their students to take a class in PhotoShop, so many Filipinos think they are graphic designers, but they may not be highly-skilled. I once hired someone who said he had graphic design skills, but his work wasn't that good. And I'm not saying that you can't get good graphic design work done by Filipinos—you definitely can. In fact, one of my current Filipino employees designed this entire website, doing all the graphics, logos, and layout; plus, my Filipino employees did all the back-end programming as well—so you can get amazing work done in this area, but be sure you see examples of their graphics work before you hire them for that skill.



Now, let's check out another example. Let's say you are looking for a Webmaster, so you mouse over the Webmaster Icon. You will see that by clicking on it, you will see the best 318 Webmaster's Resumes. The searches are defined as if I was looking for a Webmaster or a Wordpress Expert or an SEO specialist. You can also type in keywords at the box below if you are looking for something more specific.



You will see a list of people who have webmaster skills as well as their expected salary. As you can see; the first person has skills as a WordPress Expert, Webmaster, Photo & Video Editor, SEO, Graphic Design, and Virtual Assistant. He is looking for \$404 per month. This way, you get a brief overview of the person's resume and if they interest you, you can then click on their profile to get a better look.

Web I HTML Rate: Availal Experio Educat	Odeveloper, Wo , CSS,graphic de	/ Jobseeker Profile rdpress Developer, PHP programmer, isigner. D/mnth (\$786)	Image: Second
BASI	C INFORMAT	ION	
Age:	31		
Gende	r: Male		
Addres	s: Sign Up w	ith Pro Account	
Websit	e: Sign Up w	ith Pro Account	
Tests T	aken: none		
Upload	ed ID: Sign Up w	ith Pro Account	•
Last Ad	tive: 2015-05-0	6	
Memb	er Since: 2013-06-2	2	
SKIL	L MARY	I am doing a lot of Web Designing and Developing and Content M Wordpress jobs for a couple of year which info	Questions? Contact us!

Clicking on his profile, we can see that he has had 4 years of experience and has a college level education.

TOP SKILLS	Data Entry	*****	
	Javascript	****	
	Mysql	****	
	РНР	****	
	Wordpress Development	****	
	Content Management	****	•
	Cpanel	****	
	Css	*****	
	Html	****	
	PSD to HTML	****	
	Webmaster Tools	****	
	Wordpress	*****	

Scrolling down, we can see a summary of his skills and this is something that he has written down for himself. We also see a brief summary of his top skills.

ADMIN	Admin Assistant	***	
(VIRTUAL ASSISTANT)	Data Entry	****	
	Email Management	★★★ ☆☆	
ENGLISH	Skill Rating:		
LINGLISH	Speaking	******	
	Writing	******	
WRITING	Skill Rating:		
WRITING	Skill Rating: Blogging	***	
WRITING		- 大大大 大大大	
WRITING	Blogging		•
WRITING	Blogging Copywriting	★★★ ☆☆	•
WRITING	Blogging Copywriting Creative Writing	★★ ★☆☆ ★★ ☆☆☆	k
WRITING MARKETING &	Blogging Copywriting Creative Writing	★★ ★☆☆ ★★ ☆☆☆	k

Further down, we see that he has skills in Data Entry and is fairly average at everything else. He is average in English speaking and Writing as well.

SALES	Email Marketing	🚖 🚖 die die die	
	Lead Generation	*****	
	SEM	***	
	SEO	***	
	Social Media Marketing	*******	
	Telemarketing	*****	
	Video Marketing	*****	
	Amazon Product Ads Facebook Ads	******	
		•	
	Google AdWords	★★☆☆☆	
WEB	Skill Rating:		
DEVELOPMENT	Drupal Development	***	
	Javascript	***	
	Joomla Development	*会会会会	
	Mysal	*****	Questions? Contact us!

Don't hire this guy to be a jack of all trades for you. Don't hire him and ask him to do telemarketing or to run your Adwords account. This guy is a webmaster. He has webmaster skills.

Mysql	****
РНР	*****
Wordpress Development	*****

Content Management	****	
Cpanel	*****	
Css	*****	
Drupal	*******	
Ecommerce / Shopping Carts	*****	٨
Google analytics	****	
Html	*****	
Joomla	*****	
Managing Servers	*****	
PSD to HTML	****	
Webmaster Tools	****	
Wordpress	*****	

As a Webmaster, he rates himself as very highly on Cpanel, CSS, HTML, and Wordpress. These are necessary skills for a Webmaster so this is probably his field of expertise as well. Hire him to be a webmaster and give yourself a break from doing the webmaster work in your business.

	Skill Rating:			
MULTIMEDIA	Graphics Editing	*****		
	Logo Design	*****		
	Print Design	*****		
	Recording Audio	*****		
	User Interface Design	*****	•	
	Video Editing	*****		
	Web page Design	*****		
SOFTWARE DEVELOPMENT	Skill Rating:			
SOFTWARE DEVELOPMENT /	Skill Rating: Desktop Applications	**会会会		

DEVELOPMENT	Desktop Applications			
DEVELOPMENT / PROGRAMMING	Desktop Applications Software QA Testing			
DEVELOPMENT / PROGRAMMING CUSTOMER	Desktop Applications			
DEVELOPMENT / PROGRAMMING CUSTOMER SERVICE & ADMIN	Desktop Applications Software QA Testing			
DEVELOPMENT / PROGRAMMING CUSTOMER SERVICE &	Desktop Applications Software QA Testing Skill Rating:	*****		
DEVELOPMENT / PROGRAMMING CUSTOMER SERVICE & ADMIN	Desktop Applications Software QA Testing Skill Rating: Community Forum Moderation	*****		

Lastly, he rates himself two stars at Graphics & Multimedia, Software Development, and Customer Service. Again, this is acceptable since we are looking to hire the guy for his Webmaster skills. As you can see, they are very honest with their skills as they rate themselves low on some areas and rate themselves high in others.



Now let's go back to the search results for the Virtual Assistant. There are more than 24,000 results and it may be a bit hard to find that exact person that you are looking for. We then click on the REFINED FILTERS it takes us to an advanced search page.



This allows you to search for multiple skills at the same time and look for people who have rated themselves with those skills.



Clicking on Marketing & Sales, you open up the section so that you can further narrow your search. You can click on the skills that you want to look for and state the minimum star rating you are looking for. This allows you to find someone with multiple skills you're looking for.



So in this one, we chose SEO and Social Media Marketing and chose "I'm an Expert" in both categories. This means that we will be looking for people who rated themselves four stars and above in SEO and Social Media Marketing skills.



Next, we are also looking for someone with experience in Advertising, specifically Google AdWords so we put a check on that too. We chose "I'm an Expert" as well.



Same thing for Webmaster skills, we are looking for someone skilled in HTML. This time, however, we are looking for someone who is good at it. Meaning someone who rated their HTML skills three stars and above.

0.0 0				
 Software Develop 	iment / Programmin	g		
Finance & Manage	ment			
 Customer Service 	e & Admin Support			
 Professional Servi 	ces			
2				
 Project Managem 	enc			
Extra Filtering Criteria	а			
With Picture				
With Government ID				
Employment Type:	Any	\$		
Monthly Salary Between:	Any	\$ And Any	\$	
Date	Any	\$		
Location:				
ID Proof Score:	greater than 50	\$		
Keyword:	wordpress			
	Search Resumes		•	

Lastly, we are looking for the keyword Wordpress and someone with an ID Proof Score of greater than 50.

Please notice that I didn't select "I'm the best in the world" for the skills I'm looking for. I do this because Filipinos often lack the confidence to say how good they are at something. I find that selecting "I'm an expert" or "I'm good at it" give me the best results of workers to contact.

In my experience, when a worker selects "I'm the best in the world" for a skill, what they really mean is "I'm the best in the Philippines at this"...however, it also means they're really good at it.

Be aware that we limit the number of times a worker can select "I'm the best in the world" and "I'm an expert". We limit it because we want to draw out the absolute best skills a person has, rather than letting them say they're great at everything.



After refining our search, we have now narrowed down our results. You can refine and tweak the search even more to suit your needs.

Outsource to the Philippines through the largest online marketplace for finding and hiring Filipino virtual assistants and employees							REGISTER / LOG IN
	Blog	Pricing	How It Works +	Timeproof	Contact Us	Post A Job	Want A Job?
SEO Rod Rate: Availabili Experienc Education	iearch Jobseekers / Jobseeker Skstar/ Virtual Assistant/ Php 16,000.00/mnth (\$359 ty: 40+ hrs/wk te: 2 years as an Online Virtua the Bachelor of Science in Com Hackground Check	Web De Assistant	nce		C Eccebook Verifie	ď	
BASIC	INFORMATION						
Age:	23						
Gender:	Male						
Address:	Sign Up with Pro Accou	nt					
Website:	Sign Up with Pro Accou	nt					
Tests Tak	en: none						
Uploaded	ID: Sign Up with Pro Accou	nt					
Last Activ	re: 2014-11-30						
Member	Since: 2014-11-20						
						Questions? Co	ntact us! ^

Supposing that you have found a good candidate, you will then want to contact the person.

Clicking on the Contact box brings up the following screen:

POST JOBS. CONTACT WORKERS. VERY AFFORDABLE. Directly hire workers and cancel when done recruiting. No Ongoing Fees.							
FEATURES	FREE	PRO MONTHLY (REBILS MONTHLY)	PRO QUARTERLY (REBIL IN 3 MONTH)	PRO YEARLY (REBILS YEARLY			
JOB POSTING	*	~		~			
CONTACT WORKERS	*	~	-	-			
READ WORKERS REVIEWS	*	~	~	~			
MARK WORKERS HIRED	*	~	-	~			
VIEW WORKER PROFILES	*	~	~	~			
USE TIMEPROOF	~	~	-	~			
BOOKMARK WORKERS	~	~	-	-			
PRICING	FREE FOR LIFE	\$49 per Month	\$145 \$89 per quarter	\$499 per year			
	Register No Croft Card Required	Get Started	Get Started	Get Started			
				Questions? Contact us!			

A subscription to OnlineJobs.ph is \$49 per month, but there are a couple of discount plans you can get—AND—a little further on I'm going to tell you how you can get it *for free*.

Where to find people



At this point you should feel confident that you can go find someone with the skills you need to improve your business.

Before finishing, here are a couple other pieces of advice:

- EasyOutcourse.com is also another option that you can use to find people. It's not as big as onlinejobs, but it's another option.
- I have a no Craigslist policy. In my experience, Craigslist is a waste of time when looking for a legitimate worker from the Philippines. I've seen a lot of people get ripped off and scammed there since it's free and there is very little moderation that goes on. I've never actually found anyone who was successful at getting an employee using Craigslist but it is another option for you.

Here's a success story from Kirt Christensen. To watch it, click on: http://www.replacemyself.com/kirt-christensen-success-story



[Kirt Christensen's statement]

Hello, my name's Kirt Christensen and I'm from Spokane Valley, Washington. I'd like to thank you, John Jonas, for making this information available on this call. I want to tell you, it has literally changed my business life. Since acquiring this information I've gone ahead and gotten two full-time employees in the Philippines. That has put an extra \$35,000 profit into my bank account this year, and I'm working far less hours. So thank you! If you're anything like me, watching this, you need to take action on the information that John teaches. It will literally make the difference between success and failure in your online business. Thanks.

CHAPTER 7: HOW TO WORK WITH YOUR FILIPINO

At this point I hope that you feel confident that with OnlineJobs.ph you can find the people you need to help your business succeed and to free up your time for other things.

It's now time to show you how to proceed, once you hire your employee. I have 22 "Hiring Tips" that will help you train and work well with your Filipino employees. Here are the first two:

1. Daily E-mail Message

This is my number one tip. I require all my employees to send me an email message every day. I have them answer three things:

- 1) What did you do today?
- 2) What problems did you run into?
- 3) What can I do to help you?

First, this daily e-mail message holds my employees accountable to me. If they don't work on a particular day, they will have a difficult time telling me what they did. And even if they weren't able to accomplish a lot or finish anything on a certain day, I still want the daily e-mail, which leads to the second thing they're supposed to address, which is *"What problems did you run into?"* If they've run into a problem, I want to know about it, so that I can help them.

Additionally, the daily e-mail allows me to feel settled about my employees and thus focus on more important things, such as sales and marketing—the things that actually make money in a business. Through the emails, I know that the smaller details, such as article-writing, directorysubmissions, changing one little thing on my website, and so forth, are being taken care of. I have learned that when I'm the one who is focusing on those smaller, yet still important details, it becomes more difficult for me to focus on ways to make money. But this way, when the e-mails from my employees come to my inbox (or when I choose to look at them), I can just think about them for five minutes, give them feedback or training or whatever may be needed, and then I don't have to think about those things again until the next day, and I can go on doing the more important things in my business.

2. Difficult First Task—Solves the #1 Problem in Working with Filipinos

This helps solve or prevent problems, especially one special challenge that sometimes occurs with Filipinos. Here's what was happening with me: As I was hiring people, I found that some of them simply "disappeared." They would do really great work for a week or two, but then I'd never hear from them again. This was frustrating because I was hiring and training them and getting good work from them, but they would suddenly disappear. So I began giving my new employees a difficult first task, in order to weed out the ones who couldn't handle the work—I wanted to know who was going to stick with it.

So here's a difficult first task I have given in the past: I buy a domain and I send them access to the domain and to my hosting account, and I tell them, *"For your first task, I want you to set up this domain on my hosting account; I want you to set up WordPress on the domain; I want you to change the theme; and I want you to write a post and a page."* Those are all hard things to do, and if they can do it all, then I learn a lot about them. For example, I know that they know how to Google; that they can figure things out; that they understand html and WordPress, FTP, uploading and hosting, Mysql, and how well they can write. Also, the "difficult first task" allows me to set expectations for them.

Again, disappearing is the number one problem in working with Filipinos.

I didn't know this at first, but I have learned that Filipinos often feel embarrassed about things. They are humble people and can sometimes feel like they're not good enough or that the work they're doing is not going to be adequate, and that consequently they will lose their job. They're afraid they won't qualify. They're also very non-confrontational. This is what led to some of them disappearing after I had given them an assignment they couldn't do. *They sometimes simply disappear because they don't know how to do something, or they don't understand something, or they fear they're not going to do it the right way. You can prevent this with proper training.* Remember, they look up to you and they don't want to disappoint you, so instead of saying *"yes"* to what you've asked them to do, they sometimes say nothing, because they don't want to upset you, and that's when they disappear.

Filipinos would rather disappear and lose their job, than confront you with a problem they have. So, when you find someone not communicating with you, you NEED to seek out their problem and help them solve it. DON'T JUST FIRE THEM! They really want the job. If they're not working, it's because they need some direction or instructions.

So when I give them their difficult first task, I say, "I'm giving you a difficult first task. I know that it's difficult and that you may not know how to do it. I know that it may scare you and make you feel that you're not going to be good enough and that I won't like you and will then fire you. So here's what I want you to do: First, I want you to try. See if you can figure it out. Google it; find a tutorial; talk to your friends and see what they know and ask if they can help you. But when you get stuck on something and you feel that you're just not making progress, I want you to ask me for help. I know you're going to get stuck at some point, and I'm expecting you come to me for help. I usually know how to solve the problem and how to help you, and if I don't know how, I can find somebody who does. So again, when you get stuck on something, I need you to come to me and ask for help. I expect this to be a long-term working relationship, and I want this to work out. I'm here to help you."

I have found that as you correctly set these expectations, it does a great deal to prevent losing somebody who can actually be a good employee for you. A while back my brother texted me about this very issue. He has three people working for him. One day he sent me a text message and said, *"John, my guy* *disappeared. What do I do?"* So I explained to him that he probably became embarrassed because he ran into a problem he couldn't solve. I told him, *"Email him and see if you can find out what his problem is."* About a week later my brother called me and said, *"John, you were right. He was embarrassed because he got stuck on a problem and didn't know what to do. Before this, he was doing such good work for me, and then suddenly I wasn't hearing from him. So I figured out what the problem was, spent about five minutes solving it for him, and now he's back to doing great work for me!"*

The difficult first task lets me set the right expectations with them to prevent them from disappearing.

3. Low Starting Wage

I have a low starting wage, but I raise it quickly, if things are working out. I almost always start them out at less than they're asking and within a few months I raise it to the amount they're asking for.

4. Raise the Wage Quickly

Remember the guidelines I gave previously regarding monthly salaries.

5. Give Bonuses for Good Work

Let me tell you about one of my employees. A while back I gave him the task of doing article-marketing for me. I wanted him to write articles and submit them, in order to get content out there and to get links to our website. I gave him some pretty specific instructions, which is what you should always do. I taught him how to write the articles, how to submit them, which websites to use, how often to do it, why we were doing this, and some other specifics. Then I let him go to work. I don't know exactly what happened next, because although I was getting the daily e-mails from him, he wasn't talking about article-marketing, and I suspected that it was because he was a little embarrassed about what he'd done. So after some time, I sent him an e-mail message and asked, *"Hey, what's going on with article-marketing? Are you still*

doing it? I know it can be super effective, and our website is going very well right now, but you haven't said anything about it."

Here is his reply: "Yes Sir, I'm still doing article-marketing, but after I had done it a couple times in the way you told me, I then did some research and I figured out that if I do this and that, instead of what you said, and that if I do it with such-and-such frequency, instead of what you told me to do, and that if I use these websites, in addition to what you told me to use, it is way more effective. I hope that's OK with you, Sir."

What do you say to that? If my boss had given me some very specific instructions, there's no chance I would go above and beyond and try to do things more effectively for him, but this is what he did. I've since come to realize that this is a normal experience with Filipinos—you'll see this kind of thing all the time with your employees; they will go above and beyond, because they want to keep their jobs. So that month I sent him an extra \$50 dollars and he was thrilled. So, give them unannounced bonuses for doing good work.

6. Network

Once you've hired one person and you're ready to hire a second employee, ask your first employee who they know that you can hire. To find another employee for you will take them about three weeks. I don't know why it takes them that long, but I've seen it quite a few times. I suspect it's because they want to make sure that this second person is really good, because they feel that their reputation is on the line. Sometimes they won't know someone and you'll need to go back to OnlineJobs.ph and recruit someone yourself.

7. Let Them Figure Things Out

I've already said that you need to teach and train your employees, but there comes a point when you want them to start figuring things out on their own. This may take some time for you to get used to it, but once you have trained them and they are doing more and more for you, they'll be able to start figuring things out and you can begin to step away more from certain parts of your business.

BUT YOU CAN'T DO THIS IN THE BEGINNING! If you do, you'll scare them away and they'll disappear. In the beginning, you MUST train the people you hire (unless it's a programmer or a graphic designer).

8. Use Jing!

Jing is a complete game-changer for me. I use it to show my employees what I want them to do. It is free screen-capturing/screen-recording software, made by Camtasia.

To install it, go to http://www.techsmith.com/download/jing/

Jing sits open on your desktop, and you just click on it, drag the lines out, click "*Capture*," and Jing captures the image and you can then annotate it by adding text, such as "*I like this*," "'*Move this here*," and so forth.

This is how I run my business; it's how I give feedback to people. I create arrows, highlighting, and so forth, to show my employees exactly what I want. When it's ready, I click "*Upload*" and then Jing uploads it to a server and puts the URL into my clipboard, then all I have to do is click "*Paste*" to put it into an e-mail message. The image is right there, online, immediately available, with no uploading and no FTP, and it's all done.

Additionally—and this is how we built OnlineJobs—you can use Jing to make a video; it captures my screen and records my voice. You simply click on *"Capture a video"* and use the arrow to point at things while you're talking. I usually say something like, *"Hey, I really like what you've done* here, *but I'd like to have this 'Employer Skill Search' on the right side. And, this 'Advanced Search' is kind of messed up, as you can see here . . . there's a problem here, so please fix that,"* and so forth.

Then, when I'm done talking, I click on "*Stop*," then "*Upload*" and Jing uploads the video I just made to a server and puts the URL in my clipboard, and now all I have to do is click "*Paste*" and it's done—it's online immediately;

there's no rendering, no uploading, no URLs, no files; nothing—it just works. And, you can review the video to be sure it's what you want.

So with Jing my employees know *exactly* what I want done and how to do it. And again, it's FREE! You can also find it by going to *techsmith.com/jing*. It's amazing that people give away this kind of stuff for free. I know some of you are thinking, *"Oh, I have ScreenFlow"* or *"I have Camtasia,"* but Jing is so much easier and faster than anything else I've seen. It will literally change the way you work with people. I use it every day.

9. Communication methods

In addition to using e-mail and Jing, I also record MP3s for my employees, and I do instant-messaging, and I use a project-management system. I almost never talk to them on the phone. They don't want to talk to you live, because they feel a lack of confidence, although they shouldn't. They understand you fine because they watch American TV and movies and they listen to American radio, but some of them don't think you'll understand them. So at least at the start, I suggest that you stick with e-mail and instant messaging.

10. Give Them Access

Give your employees access to your software, your hosting account, your membership sites; anything you can. Keep in mind that you have to stay involved with your employees, but still, the more access to these kinds of things that you can give them, the easier your life becomes.

When I first started doing this, I was worried about this issue and I didn't want to give them access to my hosting site, so I gave them special access to my hosting account. Then the next day I wanted them to do another task and again I had to set up a special access to my hosting account. I finally realized that it was taking a lot of my time to create the special accesses, so now the first thing I do is give regular access to each employee, and I never

worry about it, nor have I ever had any problems. I can't guarantee that you will never have a problem, but I can say that these people are very trustworthy, and the more you can give them access to, the easier your life becomes. I'm not in this to give myself more things to do; I'm in it to make my life easier.

11. Give Them Your Software and E-books

This is something else that will make their job easier and more effective, and will simplify things for you.

Be careful when giving them a course you've bought. All training courses are designed for the CEO of the business to implement. They make assumptions that YOU'LL be the one doing the work. If you just give this to a Filipino worker, they'll get stuck on some decision they don't know how to make, because they're not the business owner.

If you're going to give them training from courses you buy, you need to filter the information in the course for them. Tell them what's important and what's not.

Now that you have someone else to do the implementation for you, you'll actually find the time to read and use all the information products you buy!

12. Give Them a Job

I've seen people try to give their potential employees a task before they actually hire them, in order to evaluate how good they are. But it usually backfires. Filipinos are afraid they may not get paid for the work they do, so when you recruit somebody that looks good to you, don't just say, *"Hey, please do* such-and-such *a task so I can evaluate you to see if I want to hire you."* Instead, give them a job. Say to them, *"I like you. You seem to fit well with what I need. You have a job—you're hired. I expect you to work for me 40 hours per*
week. I will pay you this much, and the first month will be a trial or probationary period, and after a month we'll talk about how it's working."

13. Paying Workers

Paying workers has always been a problem. There are numerous ways to do it: Paypal, Western Union, eMoney Gram, Remit Home, Xoom... Each of them has their good and bad. Surprisingly, Paypal isn't as great as you'd expect it to be. But, neither are any of the other options. Currently we're using Western Union.

I pay my people monthly. I tell them, "You have to send me an invoice every month, on the same day of the month, or I may forget to pay you." As I've said a number of times, I'm not in this to give myself more things to do and I don't want to have to remember these kinds of things. I've only had one time when an employee didn't send me the invoice, so he didn't get paid on time. Of course, when he finally did send it, I paid him.

In spite of this, when you first get started, you'll probably need to pay people weekly because sometimes they're concerned that they won't get paid for the work they do. So here's what I suggest you tell them: *"I will pay you every week for the first two months, and once we've established some trust, I will pay you monthly. This way you know you will not be ripped off."* Also, you should never pre-pay for services, under any circumstances. If someone asks for money upfront, they are probably going to be dishonest; for the most part, Filipinos just don't do that kind of thing, so anyone who tries to may be dishonest, and you should find somebody else to hire.

14. The 13TH Month

If you live in the Philippines and hire Filipinos who come to your office to work for you, the law requires that after one year of employment, they receive a bonus of one month's pay. This is known as "the thirteenth month." Here's how it works: It is paid in December, so if you hire someone in January, for example, then in December you pay them December's regular salary, plus a bonus of one month's extra pay.

Also, this is pro-rated, so if you hire someone in June, for example, then in December you pay them their regular December salary, plus one-half a month's salary as a bonus, because they have worked for you for six months. And the Filipinos will expect this of you, but they won't say anything about it. So whenever I hire one of them, I tell them, *"I know about the thirteenth month. I will pay it, but I need you to remind me about it; otherwise I'll forget. So when it comes time for that bonus, just let me know, and I will pay you."* This is important.

15. Retain Their Customs

When I was starting out, one day I got a message from one of my employees, saying, "Dear Sir, I hope you had a good and blessed day today. Here are the tasks that I did today God bless, Nate." I remember feeling somewhat uncomfortable, because it was the first time I'd ever been called "Sir." I almost sent a reply asking him not to call me Sir, but then I thought better of it, and I'm glad I didn't, because every communication I've received since then begins with Sir or Boss or something like that. So leave that and other such customs alone.

16. Internet Outages and Power Outages

This is something in the Philippines that you'll have to deal with—it's a third-world country and sometimes the power goes out and sometimes they lose Internet service. You may receive an e-mail message from an employee saying something like, *"Sir, I'm so sorry but I could only work four hours today because of a power outage. But don't worry, Sir, because I'll make it up to you tonight and on Saturday."*

How should you deal with it? Everyone's different and you need to decide what you will do, but here's what I do: I do not require them to make

up their time. I really like to try to make their lives better, so as long as they are profitable employees, I really don't care if they aren't able to work the full 40 hours per week, as long as they're making more money for me than I'm paying them. I recognize that it's not their fault, and I may be a little more relaxed about this than others would be, but again, I just like to make their lives better. You just need to be aware of this and decide how you're going to deal with it.

17. Use Recurring Tasks

I have found that if you can give your employees tasks that they can do over and over again, it makes things a lot easier. It keeps them busy. It helps them feel worthwhile. It prevents them from getting bored and going to look for another job.

18. Use a Task Manager

I like using task management systems, such as Basecamp.com or RTM ("Remember the Milk"). Basecamp is more of a fully-blown project management system, and it's the one I use to manage my team.

19. Daily E-mail

I have this on the list twice because it's SO important!

20. Document What You Teach Them

You should keep track of the training you have done with each employee. Remember, if you don't teach them how to do things, they may not know what you want, and they may simply "disappear." When you do teach them something, try to create a system for saving that training. The chances that you'll end up hiring someone else and will want to re-use that training is pretty high.

21. Be the Expert (or Don't Expect Much)

If you're not an expert in something, don't expect them to be. Again, you have to train them (I will show you how to do this).

What I really recommend you do is hire someone to do something you're currently doing in your business. Most people want to hire someone to do things they don't know how to do, which is fine. However, if you hire someone to do something you DO know how to do (and that you train them on), you will find that productivity increases, you'll become more effective, and the work will be done better.

Over time, train them on numerous things and soon you'll find you've replaced yourself in your business.

If you don't know how to do the things you want them to do (again, with the exception of programming, webmaster work, and graphic design), you need to train them. I'll show you how.

22. Split an Employee with Someone Else

I don't really like this, but it's on the list for a reason. If you feel you don't have enough money or work for a full-time employee, then go find someone else who wants to hire a Filipino, do it together, and split the employee's time and pay. I recommend this rather than hiring someone parttime, because when it comes to commitment to your business and productivity, there's a huge difference between a full-time employee and a part-timer. The full-time employee feels attached to your success and will be willing and able to do so much more for you.

If you hire someone part-time in the Philippines, you can be 95% sure they're working full-time for someone else's business. They're committed to that other business, not to yours.

CHAPTER 8: WHAT YOUR EMPLOYEES WILL DO FOR YOU

Regardless of what you need, just go hire someone and see how it changes your life. It will change the way you think about your business, the way you run your business, and the way you succeed in your business! Below are some of the things your employees will do for you:



Just a few comments on the list. Yes, I have someone who runs my AdWords account—I had to teach him how to do it, and now he's really good at it! I know some of you are thinking, *"Oh my gosh! He could lose so much of my money! Why would I do that?"* But considering everything I've told you about Filipinos, you must realize that they won't do stupid things that lose money—they really just want to keep their jobs and they'll do whatever is necessary for that. Copywriting—I have a girl in the Philippines that writes sales copy for me; she's not the best, but it converts and produces sales, and I don't have to deal with it. Plus, I'm still teaching her how to get better at writing sales copy.

Filtering E-mail—I have a guy who logs into my G-mail account every day, and he archives all the e-mails that he knows I don't want to see. So when I get up in the morning, I have a clean in-box. Again, I'm in this to make my life easier and this is why I outsource. I don't outsource so I can do more work; I do it to make my life easier and to free up my brain to work on more important things.

The Mini-net

The screen below diagrams a "mini-net":



SEO Is EASY!

Why should you create a mini-net? Let me tell you how to get to the top of Google search results. There are two things that matter to Google:

- 1) *"What does your website say?"* In other words, what are its keywords, articles, pages you're using, and so forth.
- 2) Even more important than what your website says is, "What do other websites say about your website?" And this is based on links—every website out there that links to you is a vote, telling Google that your site is really good. So don't put a bunch of links on your website that link to other sites—that's the opposite of what you want. Of course, you have to

have some links to other sites, because Google expects that, but what you *really* want is for others to link to you.

How do you get others to link to you? Well, what if you also own all the other websites that link to yours? Or, if you create great content and ask others to put it on their website (you help them improve their website)? That's what the mini-net diagram above is showing. The red boxes are my target websites, while all the other sites, which are also mine, are linking to the red ones—every line is a link. How do you think I'm doing on Google, with all these other sites linking to my target website? Very well! (By the way, in my mini-net diagram, things are blurred out because I got tired of finding exact replicas of my websites.)

So this is the beginning of the mini-net, and the diagram above is actually from about two years ago. The graphic below shows what it looks like today:



Being #1 On Google is RIDICULOUSLY Easy!

In the diagram above, the light blue is my target website; the orange ones are the mini-net from the previous diagram; the darker blue sites are an entirely different mini-net, and the purple ones are yet another mini-net. As you can see, we also have a number of other things going on.

Being number one on Google is not that hard when you understand and implement this process. The key is implementation, and I will tell you that as a business owner, it can be very difficult to implement a process like this unless you have other people doing it for you. This is where your Filipino employees come in. And again, you have to train them so that they know how to do it.

How do you learn it and train your employees? I have created a training segment about how to create a mini-net, and it covers everything you see above. I don't expect you to understand how to do all this; I don't even expect you to understand this diagram. In fact, I didn't even create this diagram—my Filipino employees created it for me, to show me what they're doing!

Again, you have to teach them how to do this or figure out another way to get them trained to do it, and I am going to tell you how.

Here's a success story from Eric Felsted. To watch the video, click on: http://www.replacemyself.com/eric-felsted-success-story



[Eric Felsted's statement]

This is Eric Felsted. I'm from Sandy, Utah. I had a chance to work with John and he has really helped me tremendously. Just even one hour with John has made all the difference for me, because I'd been struggling with some of the concepts with my virtual assistants—why some things weren't working in our business; why some things were so frustrating, and in just a few minutes he was able to get me over those barriers. So John, I've got to tell you thanks—I really appreciate it.

CHAPTER 9: HOW TO TRAIN YOUR EMPLOYEES

On a couple of occasions I have helped a friend of mine, Kirt Christensen hire Filipino employees, and below is something he shared about his experience:



Kirt Christensen Spokane, WA AdwordsScience.com

"Hiring someone in the Philippines has been one of the best decisions I've made in my business. It freed up time for me to work on things that weren't getting done before.

The biggest problem is getting them to a baseline of knowledge so that when I talk to them I don't have to explain every single thing.

I need a system that would help getting a person up to speed so that they're more on the same level as I am."

Kirt's comments above are similar to another conversation I had with him. He was telling me that the first guy I helped him hire had put an extra \$35,000 into his bank account that year. However, when he hired the second guy, Kirt just wanted to tell him, "Go join such-and-such affiliate program, get the affiliate link, and cloak it, and put it on this blog as a post, not as a page." But, Kirt realized he couldn't have all those expectations, so he said to me, "I can't just tell him that, because he would have no clue what I'm talking about. I need a system for training my employees." As I thought about Kirt's comments, I realized that I had the same problem, because for years I had been training my employees by myself, and I too needed a better system.

That same week I got a phone call from my friend Jeff in Boston. He had just hired his first Filipino and he was frantic, saying, *"John, my guy just instant-messaged me and said, 'Sir, I finished the first task you gave me. What do you want me to do for the next seven and a half hours today?"* Jeff was busy. He did indeed have something for his employee to do, but he knew it would take four hours to teach him how to do it. So Jeff wanted to know how to approach this problem.

I asked Jeff what he wanted his guy to do next, and he said he wanted him to do article marketing. So I said, *"Great, I have a training segment that I've created on article marketing, and you can have it. It will get your guy going on article marketing; he'll do it well, with almost no intervention on your part, and you'll get your tasks done."*

As a result of my own experiences and my conversations with Kirt and Jeff, I realized what a problem this is, and how important it is to train your employees, and how this is basically the last barrier as people try to get things going with their Filipino employees.

Training Modules

So, over the years I have created a number of training segments, or modules, for my employees. I have now put them into a system for others to use, and you can get access to this system.

Here's how it works: You will get access to my training modules—the same ones I use to train my Filipinos to build websites that make \$10,000 to \$15,000 per month for me. This is a monthly training program.

Let Me Train Your Filipino

Access To My Training Modules My Knowledge + Your Knowledge

Remember: They Don't Know How To Run Your Business!

The first month's training segment is designed for you, the business owner. It is designed to get you going quickly—to hire someone quickly, without making the same mistakes I've made over the years.

Module #1:

- Specific Recruiting Instructions
- Specific Hiring Instructions
- Tax concerns explained
- Employment Contracts
- Tips, Tricks, and Pitfalls
- Top 7 ROI activities
- •15 Mistakes MOST People Make When Starting

Make The Transition!

After that, the monthly modules are not for you, but for your employees. I've made this as easy as possible for you, so that you can hire people with as little effort as possible on your part.

This can be the combination of my knowledge and your knowledge. If you're an expert on something, that's great—just give them my training so that you don't have to teach them every little detail, and then give them your expert knowledge in other areas. But, if you're not an expert in certain things—you really aren't sure how to train them in that—then give your employees my training so that they can start implementing for you. Again, I have learned by experience that *implementation* is 90% of your success.

Each training module is geared toward having somebody else do your work for you. Most training and e-books out there are intended for the CEO of the business—they're designed for *you*, as the CEO, to do the work. But that's the wrong way to approach your business.

In the training segments, I give your Filipino employee specific tasks to do, with specific things to ask you about, requiring them to tap into your knowledge. My training does not teach them to make business decisions that belong to you, but rather to do the implementing for you. The modules are specifically designed to get them doing the work for you, so that you are doing as little as possible, but you are still involved in the right things at the right places, and thus you succeed in the right ways.

Again, the training modules come one per month because Filipinos suffer from the same "analysis paralysis" problem that we have—if you give them too much to do, they'll get "information overload" and they won't know what to focus on and may end up doing nothing.

Below you'll find a list of the training modules you'll get access to:

"Hand Them Off" Module #2-18:

- SEO Training
- Wordpress Training
- Article Marketing
- Link Building
- Building a Mini-Net
- Facebook/Twitter Marketing
- Sales Copywriting Training
- Script Installation Training
- Video Marketing
- High PageRank Linkbuilding
- Web 2.0 Marketing
- Keyword Research Training
- Managing Email
- RSS/Podcasting/Content Sharing
- Cpanel and FTP Training
- Content Curation

Press Releases
 Actual Cost

\$1,649

"Hand Them Off" Module #2-18:

- SEO Training
- Wordpress Training
- Article Marketing
- Link Building
- Building a Mini-Net
- Facebook/Twitter Marketing
- Sales Copywriting Training
- Script Installation Training
- Video Marketing
- High PageRank Linkbuilding
- Web 2.0 Marketing
- Keyword Research Training
- Managing Email
- RSS/Podcasting/Content Sharing
- Cpanel and FTP Training
- Content Curation
- Press Releases
 Actual Cost

<u>\$1,649</u>

CHAPTER 10: LET'S GET GOING!

Your Next Step

So here's what you do: Hire a single person and give them a single task. Give them one of my training modules and get them going on that single task. Once they become proficient in that, give them another training module and get them doing a second thing—now they're doing two things for you. Then, after another three weeks or six weeks, or however long it takes them to become proficient, give them another training module. After six months, you have a person who is doing six important things for your business—things that weren't getting done before, and you don't have to do those things yourself, and your business is succeeding.

Bonuses When Joining

In addition to the training modules, here more bonuses I will give you when you sign up:

Bonus:

2 Internet Marketing Seminars

Actual Cost \$4,000

• I have complete access to 2 different internet marketing seminars where some of the brightest experts in the world came and taught attendees how to make their websites succeed. People paid \$2000 each to come to each seminar. You'll get access to the videos of the seminars when you join. You can give the video access to the Filipino workers you hire to give them a good starting education.

OnlineJobs.ph Free •Value \$600

- In an attempt to take away all initial barriers for you hiring someone, you'll get free access to OnlineJobs.ph when you join! It's normally \$49/month.
- A report on the top seven ROI ("Return on Investment") activities for your Filipino VA (virtual assistant), so that you can quickly get the best return on your investment—right from the start.
- A list of the 15 mistakes that most people make when starting, and how to avoid them. I've seen people make these same mistakes over and over, and they are not difficult ones to avoid, but you need to know what they are.

When you join, in addition to the first training module for yourself, I will also give you free access to a second module. You get to choose which additional training segment you want, based on its relevance to your business, so that you can get your employees working for you quickly. For example, if you want them to start first by working on AdWords, you can choose my AdWords training; if you want them to build a mini-net for you (like the one I showed you), choose that module, or my article-marketing training, or my videomarketing training, or Facebook, or copywriting. Just choose the one that is most relevant to you and your business, and get your employee going—welltrained and without you having to do the work.

I have shared a number of testimonials, fully aware of the FTC guidelines regarding what can and cannot be said. And these are typical customer results. I've seen it over and over and over again, where people who aren't succeeding in their Internet businesses, because they're trying to do all the work themselves. Then they hire someone else to do the work for them, they get the right training, and they begin succeeding.

How to Sign Up!

The total value of everything I am offering—including all the bonuses I've told you about, is \$7,316. But, I don't charge that much. What I really want is to give you the opportunity to succeed. That's why we charge \$97/month for access to what other people would charge \$2000 for.



Here's how it works: It's \$97 to join and \$97 dollars every month after that, to continue receiving the training modules.

HERE'S HOW TO SIGN UP:

Go to: <u>ReplaceMyself.com/ebook-special</u>

Then click on "Add to Cart"

Here's what this will do for you—it will literally save you hundreds of hours and thousands of dollars—avoiding the mistakes I and others have made. You will benefit from my experience over the years and will avoid the mistakes I've seen hundreds of other people make over the years. You are going to shortcut your way to success in outsourcing (and in your business) by having other people do your work for you. This will help you advance through the learning curve and do this correctly from the beginning.

Again, here's what I want you to do—**go to** *ReplaceMyself.com/ebookspecial.* On that page there's an *"Add to Cart"* button. Click on that and go through the checkout process, and once you get inside, there's a step-by-step process to follow, designed to get you going through all the material and to get you hiring someone quickly.

Hiring someone will change your life and it will change your business. The potential downside is that maybe you'll lose a little bit of time and a little money if this doesn't work for you. The potential upside is that <u>this works—it</u> <u>really works</u>, just as I've told you, and <u>you succeed by having other people do</u> <u>your work for you</u>, allowing you to live the lifestyle that you've always wanted.

DID I MENTION THE GUARANTEE?



There is a 100% money-back guarantee. If you're not happy, ask for your money back. And remember, it's a monthly program and there's no ongoing commitment, so you can cancel any time.

It's risk-free to try! See if you can change your life by having other people do your work for you.

Just to make sure my offer is clear:

- 1. The program is broken into monthly modules.
- 2. The first month includes all the training for you to effectively hire someone in the Philippines, plus a bonus of one of my other training modules (you choose the one most relevant to your business).
- 3. Each successive month a new training module will be delivered to your Filipino workers (and to you) to train them to do something for you.
- 4. You get free access to OnlineJobs.ph when you join.
- 5. No commitment—cancel at any time.

6. 100% money-back guarantee.

This program is designed to give you one LESS thing to do every month. It's designed to get one more thing implemented for you, without having to do the work yourself. 98% of what you'll get isn't for you, it's for the virtual assistants you'll hire to do your work for you, so you don't have to.

It's as close to a "done-for-you" service as it gets, except you don't have to pay "done-for-you" prices. 80% is already done for you. All you have to do is communicate and manage what you want done in your business.

Just go out and hire someone! In the end, that's really what I want—for you to hire someone. It will change your life and it will change everything for you. It has changed everything for me—this is how I succeed in my business.

What are you waiting for? Thousands of others are succeeding and getting their lives back through outsourcing! DON'T DELAY! Get started now: <u>ReplaceMyself.com/ebook-special</u>

John Jonas

TESTIMONIALS:

Your pre-found employees in the Philippines are the best! I tried before to hire internationally on my own and had poor results. The guy you found for me absolutely rocks. Thank you so much, John Jonas and team, for putting together this invaluable resource.

Dave Crenshaw

Hello John,

I am loving the system, and I currently have a team of 4 fantastic guys in the Philippines handling all of my internet marketing. I am paying them \$2.50 US an hour. Based on the task I assign, they will decide who among them is best equipped to handle it. They speak terrific English, they love working as a part of my team, and they flat-out get the job done—usually beyond my expectations. They're very creative and bring their own unique ideas to the table. This has helped me a great deal. Thank you!

David Anderson

Thank you John, you are the best. I have a team of 6 now. I went from frustration to peace of mind and freedom. This was all done in 2 weeks!! **Therese Prentice** Thank you for the great information. Replacemyself.com truly helped me grow my business more quickly, and I think EVERYONE needs to hear what John has to say about outsourcing! There's no way I'd be where I am without the information John gave me about how to find, hire, and pay outsourcers. Jason DeVelvis

I went to a seminar back in July and everyone was talking about outsourcing.... I immediately wanted to find out more and when I got home I started researching and I found your website. I had a look into it and joined without hesitation. I have now hired 2 Filipino staff and they are fantastic.... Since then my life has become even more easy and I want to thank you for providing such an awesome and easy way to find quality staff. *Kind regards,* **Ben Hulme**

I have been using your system for 4 months now and have a full-time VA (she's great) and just hired a webmaster for my sites. Everything is going great—thanks for the kick in the pants that I needed to go ahead and replace myself (my wife and kids thank you too!) Jamie Davis



[Lisa Schwartz's statement]

Hey John and the Replace Myself team, Lisa Schwartz here with Online Media Magic. I just got through with an SEO customer of mine; I do some SEO consulting work for them. I have my video camera with me, and you were asking me how the outsourcing is going with my guys in the Philippines, and I want to share a little bit about that. What I do is, I bring my video camera here and one of the SEO elements I use is video, to get back-links to the site, to bring some high-authority page-rank to websites, and for my customer today I took a little bit of raw footage—I like the "reality-style" videos—and then I send that raw footage to my VA's [virtual assistants] in the Philippines. They take that footage, they insert some images from the customer's website, including some stock photos and other information, and then they distribute that video, now finished, to all the video distribution sites, getting some really nice back-links to their site. And of course we do some others things for them as well. So I just wanted to let you know that things are going great. This is one way that the outsourcers help us, among many ways, with our online SEO consulting business here at Online Media Magic. And our customer today just signed up for a 90-day search engine optimization plan, so I collected a \$5,000 check.



[Larry Genkins's statement]

John: Hi, this is Larry Genkin, one of your clients and I'm the CEO of a publishing company, and I just want to tell you a little story. My business was stagnated, not because I couldn't get more customers, but rather because I couldn't handle more customers. And then I came across ReplaceMyself.com. I cannot tell you how much of a lifesaver finding out about ReplaceMyself.com has been. I've now hired five Filipino workers who are wonderful. Your instruction on how to find them is flawless, and training them makes it so that I don't have to know how to do anything. I've got it down to a little science in getting them on board. But now what's happened is that I can now handle many more customers with, frankly, less work. And I can focus my energies on the things that only I can do, and all the other tasks that have to get done, whether it's editorial tasks, marketing tasks, administrative tasks—I have people to handle all this for me. Over this coming year, I estimate that my income is going to somewhere between double and quadruple because of the extended capacity that I now have, thanks to hiring *Filipino workers through ReplaceMyself.com. You are a lifesaver—your system is* brilliant, you're brilliant, and I can't thank you enough. Thank you John!



[Matt Lewis's statement]

This is Matt Lewis in Dallas. John Jonas, I just want to thank you for the great information you've put out on how to replace yourself. It wasn't until I was exposed to your information about outsourcing, and especially about using people in the Philippines, and I'd never even heard of that before. I've actually been in the Philippines but I hadn't even thought that this was possible. But since getting the information from you, I've hired a Filipino, probably about a year ago or so. He has worked out great. He does so much for me that I used to have to do myself, and consequently a lot of it didn't get done in a timely manner because I didn't want to do it; things like article marketing, manual submissions, article directories—he does all that—book marketing; he does that, too. If I need a blog to be built, he will install the WordPress blog, he'll configure it; he'll customize the template; he'll basically do whatever I tell him to do. It's been a really positive experience.... Even without considering the time savings, my income has gone up over \$10,000 in the last year because of this information.... Thank you very much!



It is all about action my friends. I bought the program, and in less than a month have 4 people working for us. The webmaster has created us a HTML site that was exactly what we wanted and he did it for less than \$350.00. The quotes we were getting in the states was between \$6000-\$25,000 well I have to say....the rubber has met the road!!!

I am pleased to say that since two months ago, I've quit my job, hired 3 outsourced employees and am able to focus on developing my web properties like I had envisioned years ago. Replacemyself was really the catalyst to make this all happen, and for that I really appreciate it.

Ann Nguyen

I hired my first part-time VA for \$200 a month to work 5 hours a day. I am completely amazed with how it is going. I am able to get more done with my business than I ever thought possible.

Tony Paternite

Wow - Your video Marketing project is Awesome!

John, Wow, I have gone through some of your training from the project called "Article Marketing." It is amazing. I have not known at all how to do video marketing correctly. I have an assistant in the Philippines that this will be perfect for. I actually created a Traffic Geyser account today and have already launched one video. I will have my assistant do this training on Monday. Also, I have a few friends that have signed up with replacemyself.com. I am going to email them right now and let them know to keep their eyes open for this project. Thank you very, very much!!!

Nathan Woodbury



[Scott Boulch's statement]

Hey John, Scott Boulch here in Dallas, Texas. I just wanted to shoot you a quick video to let you know what I think about your 'Replace Myself' program. It is absolutely one of the coolest programs I've ever seen. You have done an amazing job with this. Mostly because of your advice, I went out and got my first virtual assistant about a year ago, and I've had extremely good luck with him. I can't tell you how willing he is to work—he's constantly asking me for new things to do. It's a joy to work with somebody who appreciates working for me and is a hard worker. He is absolutely unlike anybody I've ever seen in the United States. I took your advice; I used the resources that you provided, I went to the sources you told me about in order to hire; I went through your process. I actually split my first virtual assistant with a business partner of mine, and we both have him for 20 hours per week, and it feels like 100 hours a week from an American employee—not to be down on Americans, but this man can get more done for us, in 20 hours, than two or three workers can. And what's brilliant, I think, is what you've done in really taking it to the next level, in which people are going to find that these Filipino workers are so efficient and so well-versed in English, that they get so much done, so quickly, that you're constantly looking for new things for them to do for you. It makes you incredibly efficient. Coming up with the monthly program that you have, in which you provide a marketing technique for someone else's virtual assistant, that they can go out and implement, so that your virtual assistant is 24/7 making you money, or at least whenever they're at work, in most cases while you sleep because they're on the other side of the world it's just brilliant. And being able to feed them a technique that works online, which typically, a lot of times, there's manual labor involved; it's boring; it's repetitive; it's all the things that we don't like to do as entrepreneurs—but they love to do them for us. And the virtual assistants just eat this stuff up, because they get to learn; they get to go out and produce and see results, and they're extremely happy when you do well. So John, I just have to tell you that it's one of the coolest programs I've ever seen. It's a great idea, and I can only recommend that, number one, if you don't have a virtual assistant, you need to get one right away; and number two, I would not do it without the advice and coaching from John. You've made it easy for people and I greatly appreciate the information and the chance to be part of the program."

Here's an e-mail message that was forwarded to me:

4/2/2009

🌡 🕹 🕹 🕹 🖓 🖓 🌡 🌡 🌡 🌡 🌡 🌡 🌡 🌡

Mike:

Give it a try. I am one to do everything myself, but I was finally running into stone walls. I just did not have enough time to do the projects I needed to do. I used John's suggestions on where to find employees. I place an ad and had 10 replys from people that were more than qualified to do my projects. These are people who have college degrees and want to work and want to work hard.

I hired a young lady to create word documents. She is so fast and accurate I can not feed her enough work. Here in the states I would have to pay 50 to 100 dollars to get these created. She does if for 12 to 15 dollars.

So before you say it does not work, give it a try it really is that easy.

And here's one more:

Mark @ 1:47 pm

I started last February and now have 13 working for me. I just keep hiring them.

I've had a few that did not work well but overall I found a few extraordinary people.

I have started a second business because of them.

I am VERY happy with my team. I tend to go toward specializing them into 2-3 tasks and stick with that.

THANK YOU

I couldn't sleep a wink last night. I was soooo excited about replacemyself.com. I was thinking about it all night. I have been "trying" to do Internet marketing for a long time. Because it is so labor intensive I have never had the time to do it properly, so I have not made any "real" money.... I can't wait to get started!

Charlotte El-Amin

I'm truly amazed at the creativity, willingness to learn, and the hard-working, loyal character traits I've seen so far. These people are fantastic. I've been working with eLance, Rentacoder, etc., since 2004 and had some good experiences there, but this is like entering new territory. For the first time I explain a repetitive task, the employee schedules it, and it's taken care of. Thanks for pointing me in the right direction.

Hans

I was lost in the whole process of hiring a VA in a foreign country! I had so many questions and no answers, until John and Dan helped me out with their services in ReplaceMyself.com! They made it seamless and very easy. I am so pleased with my VA, he is such a part of my business and my team! Easy—Affordable—Honest. You get more than what you expect! **Makenzie Kelly**

Awesome, Thanks!

The absolute best part of the membership was the Filipino job board in which I found FANTASTIC people. Since then, I've been so busy putting things together and keeping them busy, I haven't even had time to really dig into your trainings. Many thanks. **Julie Fortin**

I create and monetize internet businesses (with a specialty in SEO) and thanks to ReplaceMyself, now have 12 Filipinos working for me and am making close to a million/yr in sales on my primary business, while getting 3 startups/fledgling businesses off the ground. *Best regards*, **Hayden Miyamoto**



[Kirt Christensen's statement]

Hello, my name's Kirt Christensen and I'm from Spokane Valley, Washington. I'd like to thank you, John Jonas, for making this information available on this call. I want to tell you, it has literally changed my business life. Since acquiring this information I've gone ahead and gotten two full-time employees in the Philippines. That has put an extra \$35,000 profit into my bank account this year, and I'm working far less hours. So thank you! If you're anything like me, watching this, you need to take action on the information that John teaches. It will literally make the difference between success and failure in your online business. Thanks.

John, I used your service and hired 2 people last month. The one gal I hired is amazing—perfect English and delivers more than I ask every day. **Tom Heather**

Hi John,

I joined in the middle of Feb. and then kind of froze as I looked at all the employees that were now available to me. I looked over their qualifications for about 3 weeks and took the plunge. I followed your sample email, sent it out, waited for their replies and started narrowing down to find the best qualified for my job.

I own a bed and breakfast and a country inn and needed a website along with marketing & seo. I had received quotes of almost \$20,000 for the website and ongoing seo for a one year period. My new Filipino employee should be finishing up the site in about a month (it's taking the same amount of time as the \$20,000 company) and it will cost me about \$1000. Yup, that's right \$1000. Do you think I'm HAPPY :) !!!!!!

He has 4 years of college and 8 years of experience and is doing a great job. We email every day because I'm more of a hands-on person. He wanted \$400 per month for 20 hours per week. With his knowledge, I was more than happy to pay that.

All I can say to the people that are sitting on the fence is—Just Do It! It was so easy with all of John's helpful hints. Every question I had was answered in his program.

In fact, I was so happy with my first employee, I just hired a second one to do article submissions, directory submissions and all that other stuff that I just don't have time for but know I should be doing to grow my business. Cost: \$300 per month for 40 hours per week, also with 4 years of college and 6 years of experience. Life is wonderful!

Thanks so much, Carol Tiffany

102

I bought into replacemyself and went through everything within 2 days and a few days later, about 8 hours after I started emailing [potential employees] I hired my first guy and he is a superstar. I've hired 2 more and it only took me a few hours to do it for both of them, then a 4th a few days later. I love what you've created, as I'm replacing 160 hours per week now and loving it. **Dominik Mikula**



[Eric Felsted's statement]

This is Eric Felsted. I'm from Sandy, Utah. I had a chance to work with John and he has really helped me tremendously. Just even one hour with John has made all the difference for me, because I'd been struggling with some of the concepts with my virtual assistants—why some things weren't working in our business; why some things were so frustrating, and in just a few minutes he was able to get me over those barriers. So John, I've got to tell you thanks—I really appreciate it.
I think Replacemyself.com is a great idea that has been executed wonderfully. There are 3 main things that stood out to me in this course: 1) Exceptional Customer Support. Dan (who deals with customer support) is fantastic and processes support questions in amazing time. Nearly all my support questions have been answered within the hour, with many responded to in minutes. 2) Awesome Content. Even if you employed a complete newbie, you would still be able to train them up to a very decent internet marketing level. The 12 [training] modules cover everything....

3) Great Extras. Access to onlinejobs.ph + activecolabs project management subscription were the highlights. So well done on the course, guys.

Jonny Carter



[Joel Peterson's statement]

Hey John, Joel Peterson here. I just wanted to give you a big thanks for the phone call I heard on 'ReplaceMyself.com' the other night. I've had employees in India for three years now; in fact, I've had up to about 26 employees. In fact I've been there the last three years in a row and I love it, but if there's one thing I'm just so frustrated with, it's my employees. I feel like I have to babysit them every second of the day. I did not realize you could hire somebody and they would actually do what you told them to do, the first time. In fact, I hired my first Filipino last week, and he's great. Things that were taking my guys in India a week and a half to learn, he would learn in a couple of hours. He would actually do what I told him to do. I am more than ecstatic about this—in fact, I'll be moving most of my operations over to the Philippines. Thanks a lot, John Just wanted to say that you have changed my life.... I tell everyone who is doing everything themselves to get your program and hire someone in the Philippines NOW. Jason has been with me for a year this month, and he runs my ENTIRE business. Best thing I ever did.... You are literally changing lives (on both sides of the Pacific). See ya!





[Steve J's statement]

Hi, this is Steve from Las Vegas. I just want to say a big 'Thank You' to John. Your system has really changed my life. I started using it about two months ago, and I'd been doing Internet marketing for three months before that, but I wasn't making any money. Then I came across your system. I had one website up, then I hired a guy, and within two weeks I started making money. Just last week alone that one website made me \$600. Over the last two and a half months, I've made \$10,100 directly from work that my guys in the Philippines are doing. I now have three guys working for me, which is kind of funny, because I was kind of hesitant at first to sign up, thinking that I didn't have enough work to keep one guy busy. But when you have someone to actually implement things for you, you find out how much work there is that can be done. So I just want to say thank you, John; your system really works and it's really changed my life. ☆ 🛋 John Jonas

Hello John & Dan:

I want to thank you for putting such a Great Program. I became a member yesterday after your webinar with Robert Grant. I upgraded to the Pro membership, went through a majority of training materials and videos, and I am exited to say that I have already set up 5 interviews, in less that 24 hrs. Amazing. And what you guys have put together or training my future employees..all I can say is "WOW". I look forward to implementing myprojectplans.com and replacemyself.com, and reaching my goals and desires! I believe without finding your system, the would be far out of reach.

- Hide quoted text -

I look forward to a Very Bright Future, because of you and your system!

Ken Boucher <u>ken@theextremesuccessteam.com</u> (970) 948-4554 PO Box 4785 Aspen, CO 81612 The Extreme Success Team! *Hi John*. Taking your advice and outsourcing to the Philippines has been the smartest move I've made for my online business. My Filipino VA got more done in one week than I would have got done all month! After all I was only working on my website in my spare time (about 8 hours a week) and now I have someone working 8 hours a day on it. I can finally implement all the great marketing strategies that I've been learning about . I'm getting more done than ever before and I've got more free time than I've had in months! The training that you provide to me and my VA has been invaluable. Thank you so much.... I just wish I had done this sooner.

Sadiyya Patel

John, you are a lifesaver, NOT KIDDING! We have been trying to grow our graphic and web design company for several years but have been reluctant to hire another employee due to the extra overhead cost, so we tried out your system. We have had an AWESOME experience with our Philippines staff. . . . James (our Filipino web developer) is ecstatic over the amount of money that he is being paid, and we feel the same about having him on board with us. We now have 3 Filipino staff members. SWEET! Thanks again.

Jeff Rambin

The webinar both lived up to and exceeded my expectations.... I actually went to your site and immediately signed up for 3 months and am already in communication with 4 potential full-time employees. My main reason for sharing this with you is to let you know that in the past 24 hours I feel liberated and in control of my own destiny in a way that I have not before felt. Paul Wright

Hi John. Currently I have several local, as well as several U.S./global SEO clients. I started out solo, while working a full-time job, when I ran across Replacemyself.com. After absorbing your free content, I was eventually able to resign from my job and focus full-time on client-based SEO. I am now leveraging a staff consisting of 5 full-time and 1 part-time Philippines workers to improve and expand my business model.

Dan DeRoeck

Hi John. When I joined the program I watched the first few videos and I hired someone the same day to do all the link-building for me and he has been working for me the last 3 weeks.... We get on well together which makes it all so much easier and he comes to me with new ideas and new techniques. I have about 100 sites he's promoting and we've created a system together that works well for both of us. He is working full-time and it's made my life so much easier... It's going perfectly and I'm just sorry that I didn't find him months ago! Marlous Van Haaren We now have four people working for us.... Every one is a wonderful person and a pleasure to have as a part of our company team. I have to tell you, I really enjoy coaching, encouraging, and working with them each day. **Tom**

I have a full-time web designer, a full-time SEO person and just hired a second fulltime SEO article writer.... I want to say that since November 09 I have been more effective using outsources through John's methods than ever before in my life and I mean way more. So I thank John from the bottom of my heart! **Peter**

Thank you for offering this great service. I expected to learn a lot, but even my expectations were exceeded. I certainly didn't expect to have my staff of 3 hired and working within 96 hours of joining your service. I've already shared my experiences with two other people and they were blown away at how much I've been able to accomplish in such a short amount of time. Mark I just wanted to send you an email to let you know that I have joined your program finally and I am very glad I did....I have referred your web site to a ton of my friends who are in the IT training and consulting business. We always did go to India to hire most of our people before but now India is getting very expensive and the quality is getting bad (I hate to say this cuz I myself am an Indian but that is the truth)....Thanks.

Alok Kumar

A huge thanks to both John and Dan for the provision of this most valuable service—ReplaceMyself.com and OnlineJobs.ph. Snowed under with both technical / time -consuming tasks for my portfolio of web sites—in the end I looked at the outsourcing solution, specifically taking on workers from the Philippines. OnlineJobs.ph to which you have full access upon signing up to ReplaceMyself.com has been a real blessing.... This young man is still with me and his knowledge simply astounds me. He is a very quick and able worker, able to carry out any task that I send his way with minimal hand-holding or supervision. Ultra-fast, he has been an absolute blessing to my business, allowing me to concentrate on other jobs.... Overall, this has pushed up my bottom line profits dramatically, and none of this would have been possible without OnlineJobs.ph and ReplaceMyself.com. A massive thumbs-up. **Mark Andrews** Hey John,

I heard from my web guy in Manilla Tuesday and he tells me that he spent the night of the typhoon on his roof with his son and wife in the dark with driving wind and rain, During that time there were vehicles, dead animals and one dead person floating by in the raging water. He said there was a loud roar and suddenly the house filled with water and mud. They escaped through a second floor window onto the house and the water was up to the eaves. On a 2 story house!

They lost everything. Everything except what he had on his computer. He had everything on a portable hard drive and wrapped it in a plastic bag before fleeing.

And his primary concern???

That he will lose his job with me!

Well that's not gonna happen!!!!

And the first thing he told me??? That he wanted me to know that he saved all the work he was doing and that I should not worry.

"ME" not worry??? WOW! I could not believe after everything that had happened to him and his family the biggest thing he was worried about was making sure that I knew that his work was safe and he was ready to go back to work. 48 Hours after losing his house and everything he owns!

And he is working 48 hours later while living in a small furnished room. I told him to take as much time as necessary but he's working. I sent him money to help get back on his feet. And he is extremely appreciative.

I have learned several things from the disaster in the Philippines:

1. While the Internet makes it possible to hire people in remote places like the Philippines it also allows people like us to help in a timely manner.

2. If it was not for remote working arrangements there is a good chance that my guy would be unemployed right now.

3. I wish I had more people like him. He is dedicated and a professional.

And he works for me because of you John. If it was not for your outsourcing information I would still be working with people in India and Pakistan or another spoiled, overpaid american developer who thinks I owe him the world.

For everyone else out there that reads this pleas keep the people in the Philippines, Indonesia and the Samoa's in your prayers and donate anything you can to help them.

Thanks Again

Bob Moldashel

This is working out great. Since I started with you guys I have now expanded to four employees and am in the process of hiring two more, which will pretty much give me the complete staff I want. Analine, whom I hired through you, was really well-connected and just took over and knew where to find people to fill the jobs. I have now made her the manager of a staff of five. . . . I must say associating with replacemyself.com has been one of the best investments I have made in this business. . . . I figure I am hiring my whole staff for about what I would be paying just to Uncle Sam in taxes on those workers in the U.S.

Marvin Webster

Here are more links to video testimonials:

Rick Butts: http://www.replacemyself.com/rick-butts-success-story



Clint Rabey: <u>http://www.replacemyself.com/clint-rabey-success-story</u>



Nathan Woodbury: <u>http://www.replacemyself.com/nathan-woodbury-success-</u> <u>story</u>



Keith Krantz: <u>http://www.replacemyself.com/keith-krantz-success-story</u>



Scott Smith: http://www.replacemyself.com/scott-smith-success-story



David Solomon: http://www.replacemyself.com/david-solomon-success-story



Gail Doby: http://www.replacemyself.com/gail-doby-success-story



Kanao Biondolillo: <u>http://www.replacemyself.com/kanao-biondolillo-success-</u> story



Josh R.: http://www.replacemyself.com/josh-r-success-story



What are you waiting for? Thousands of others are succeeding and getting their lives back through outsourcing! DON'T DELAY! Get started now: <u>ReplaceMyself.com/ebook-special</u>